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preparation for their testimony in this case. We refer to
them generally as expert witnesses. Do any of the four of you
feel like expert witnesses or people who are being compensated
for their time to come in and give testimony, that you're
going to be skeptical right out of the bat about those
witnesses? Mr. Diaz, you're nodding your head up and down.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Yeah, because I had bad
experiences about those things.

MR. EGLET: Tell us about that.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Like I had a small accident,
a fender bender in California and the first one to approach to
me was a lawyer trying to get something and a chiropractor and
all of those things. And it's really hard to believe and
trust the system sgsometimes because of those things. I ain't
going to say there is not legal cases but sometimes it's
really hard because all of those things. Most of the people
work for money. I got a friend got involved in a fender
bender getting to the freeway a month ago. He was in a small
car and when they were joining into the I-15 somebody bumped
it or they bumped together, north PD come by, took it on the
side. He was in a small car, the other one was a big SUV.
They didn't see about the insurances and all of those things
at the end of the time after a month he got a letter saying
that the insurance is going to pay for the damages but now the

people in the other car is suing because some of the reasons.
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It's sometimes it's really hard for us to believe the system.
Like we say we can see the problem of things and that's when
we believe it. But sometimes it's hard to see it.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Mr. Repp, how do you feel about that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: Well, it's kind of hard to
judge something in that nature because both sides can have
experts and neither one of them agree. So how can you put 100
percent trust in them getting paid foxr what they did? Just
because they're paid for something doesn't necessarily make
them the expert with, Their background and their experience,
ves, I would believe that more than I would any money value.

MR. EGLET: So their background and experiénce and what
motivations they may have for testifying is going to give you
an --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315:‘ Play the part, absoclutely.

MR. EGLET: All right. Mr. Daniels, how do you feel
about the issue of expert witnesses? People being paid for
their time?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 338: You got to have them. I mean
you've got to have -- I mean you've got to have experts on
both sides of the fence. Because I consider the money factor
being anything that's going to influence me. Maybe it was
right in their opinion about that.

MR. EGLET: You know, sometimes it'sg not even necessarily

somebody who is specifically gone -out and hired as an expert.
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Sometimes it's when you ask a doctor or another professional
would come in and testify, you have to compensate them for
their time. So, Mr. Agquino, how do you feel about that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Well, considering the fact
that we're looking at doctors and when they're in the
courtroom they're not in their offices, they're not acting
with anyone. That's how I don't -- and at one point I know
that they also have their overheads that they need to pay for.
So they're being compensated for it, I don't really have an
issue with that.

MR. EGLET: You don't have any issues? Okay. Thank you.
Any of the three of you or excuse me, the four of you, all
four of you and those of you who believe in personal
responsibility, raise your hand please. You believe that
people should be personally responsible?

UNIDENTIFIED JUROR: You should be responsible for what
you do.

MR. EGLET: Okay. How many of the four of you also
believe that people along with being personally responsible
should be held accountable for their actions? Raise your
hands if you agree with that. Okay. All right. Now this
brings us to a long discussion that I know you guys were
listening to that I had with the entire panel that we were
just finishing up and that was this idea of lawsuit reform and

the fact that we've heard a lot about verdicts being too high,
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about lawyers taking advantage, frivolous lawsuits, jackpot
justice, verdicts hurting business or driving up insurance.
What bothers you, any of you, about any of those issues? How
do you feel about this subject. Mr. Repp.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: I feel that a lot of Court
caseg and I know I put in my form 70 percent because of the
casino business are frivolous. And it's strictly because of
what you see not just what you see on TV but what I see in the
casinos. I can cite a bunch of lawsuits that were frivolous
with casinos. A person goes into a casino, they're awestruck
with how beautiful the building is but they don't see the
little reflecting pond and walk in it. And they want ten
million dollars from the casino because there's a reflecting
pond. That's frivolous. If you're that awestruck, you stop,
you look up.

It's the same thing with what you were saying about
a negligent person crossing the street. They have a right to
be there? Of course. But if it's a sidewalk or a crosswalk
and there's no stop sign, and that car is right close to that
crosgwalk at the speed limit, and you dart out in front of a
moving vehicle, it's not negligence.

MR. EGLET: Sure. Okay. And generally though and I
understand you, you know, because we've all been in this town
and in this business we've heard about some of these lawsuits

like you just mentioned against the casinos. But how do you
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look at it generally? I mean do you have any viewpoints that
you think affects and I do realize and I see on your
questionnaire that you think that 70 percent of these type of
lawsuits are frivolous and only ten percent of the defenses
that are brought in these type of cases are frivolous.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 315: Uh-huh.

MR, EGLET: And why do you feel that way?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: Well, traffic accidents are a
bunch of moving vehicles, freeways, town cars, freeways 70
mile an hour, 70 mile an hour, you got 15, 20 cars all moving
in the same direction. Individual in the front hits his
brakes or swerves a little bit, ten cars behind you pile up.
The last guy in line is the one that fits the bill to it
because he gets negligent in not controlling his vehicle to
move out of the way. And the guy in the front that caused the
accident skates. 1It’'s not right.

MR. EGLET: Meaning the guy who -- the first car to get
hit from behind?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: No, no, I'm talking about the
guy --

MR. EGLET: The first car that hit the car in front of
him from behind?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: No, I'm saying on the freeway
where a guy will change lanes immediately.

MR. EGLET: Oh, you're talking about the swoop and squat?
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: Yep. And he'll scream across
the freeway. 20 cars all pile up.

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: 1Is it their fault that he did
that? No. But lawsuits are brought from that blaming
everybody back there. And that's not right. It's not fair.

MR. EGLET: So is it fair to say that you kind of have a
coming into this case kind of a feeling or a disposition or
opinion that most of these type of cases are frivolous?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO. 315: Without the evidence, I can't
say for sure. You have to have all the evidence.

MR. EGLET: No, I understand. And I understand that no
evidence has been presented. I guess I'm more talking about
before the case even begina, because of what you put in your
questionnaire, do you think that you have kind of a bias in
your own mind against these type of cases because of what your
career and what you've done and how you feel that they're --
most of these cases are frivolous?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: And that's from personal
experience and from what I've seen.

MR. EGLET: And I understand and I appreciate that.
There's nothing wrong with that. -

PROSYECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: And that's not to say that I
sit and watch TV and come up with all these McDonald's cases

or whatever. 1It's like I avoid watching that stuff.
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MR. EGLET: Yeah.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: It's depressing.

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: But personal experience over
10 years, you see a lot.

MR. EGLET: Sure.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NQ. 315: And when you see a lot, you
see how it goes and what we were talking about earlier about
frivolous lawsuits that tainted all the good suits.

MR. EGLET: Sure.

PROSPECTIVE JURQOR NO. 315: So yeah, a lot of people go
in with preconceived what is your motivation fox this? What
is the deep pocket theory?

MR. EGLET: And I guess my guestion to you is based on
your experience, you would agree that you have kind of a
preconceived idea about the nature of these lawsuits and think
most of them are frivolous, is that a fair statement?

PRCSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: Sure.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And I appreciate you being honest with
us about that. 8o is it a fair statement that before any
evidence is preéented in this case, just because of the nature
of the type of case this is, that the Plaintiff is going to be
starting a little bit behind?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: A little bit behind.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Is going to have more of a burden?
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PRCSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: That's purely by nature.

MR. EGLET: BAnd you know what, I appreciate your honesty
and we really appreciate that. And so it's fair to say that
if you were in the position of a plaintiff in a case like that
injured party, you probably wouldn't want somebody --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: 1I'd have reservations, sure.

MR. EGLET: You wouldn't want somebody with your
disposgition on your jury, would you?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 315: I would have that thought,
yes.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Thank you vexry much, Mr. Repp.

Mr. Daniels, how do you feel about this whole idea about, you
know, frivolous lawsuits and all that stuff we've been talking
about and what the panel heard here?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 338: I think it's a shame that a
lot of people hop on the bandwagon to get rich quick. That
affects the credibility of the people that actually need or
deserve compensation.

MR. EGLET: Okay. You in your questionnaire basically it
said 60/60. You felt that 60 percent were frivolous of the
cases were frivolous but you also said 60 percent of the
defenses were frivolous so you're kind of like right there
together, right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 338: Yeah, it really goes on a

case by case.
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MR. EGLET: Okay. Is it fair to say that going into this
case then you don't have a disposition where you're in favor
of one side or the other?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 338: I don't have --

MR. EGLET: All right. Mr. Diaz, what about you, sir?

Do you agree with what Mr. Repp said? The gentleman to your
right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Seeing the things we see,
it's really hard for us to start with something until we see
the evidence.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And I understand, you know, nobody's
seen any evidence in this case. But we're trying to make sure
that, you know, everybody is on the same page before this case
started and it's like we said that every -- we have a --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Probably for the start, I am,
too.

MR. EGLET: That's okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: For the buyer of springs that
we had before, we could see those things. Like I was making
some of those examples that I have on my personal --

MR. EGLET: Right and that's what I'm asking you. Based
on your personal experiences that you've told us a couple of
examples, before this case starts, before there's any evidence
presented, is the Plaintiff going to start behind the

Defendant at the starting line? In other words --
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Yeah, because I'm not -- even
in the different kind of lawsuits, when they come to the place
where I work have been in the jail for 16 years. That kind of
thing there. Having seen so many residents suing properties
and things for things that they're --

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 323: And they still get money and
it's really hard.

MR. EGLET: &And that's left a bad kind of taste in your
mouth.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO, 323: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: And a feeling with you that you just have a
hard time with these type of lawsuits? Is that correct?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Yes, sir.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Falr to say that if you were in the
position that Mr. Simao was in that you wouldn't want somebody
like yourself sitting on your jury?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: I'm actually -- even when I
have some of that experience, I believe that on account of the
way that I am, and the kind of education we have, I'm not
impartial. TI -- that's right, I go with what I thinks. If
that's wrong, I go with the wrong things. Even when I had the
experience on some of those cases, the bad taste, but I'm not
-- the guy ain't going to be affecting my judgment to see when

it's true and it's not.
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MR. EGLET: Well, let me ask you this because we're kind
of a little bit getting a little bit inconsistencies with what
you're saying and it may just be the way I'm asking the
question. And I want to make sure. A minute ago, you told me
that because of your experiences that you felt that the --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: The bad taste --

MR. EGLET: Uh-huh. The Plaintiff was going to -- at the
start line the Plaintiff was going to start behind the
Defendant before the case started. Is that still the way you
feel? And so the Plaintiff is going to have some ground to
make up with you before -- when the case starts, is that
correct?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 323: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Mr. -- help me, Mr. Aquino.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 332: Aquino.

MR. EGLET: I can't say it right, can I? What's your
thoughts on this issue? I mean you're in there with the spine
surgeons. I mean you have a -- and I'm not talking about
medical malpractice cases. That's a whole other issue. You
kniow, believe me, I think I know how you feel about those. So
that's a whole other issue we're not dealing with in this
case. Okay. But how do you feel about the whole idea of the,
you know, the civil justice system and the fact that a lot of
people think, you know, these verdicts are out of control? Or

there's frivolous lawsuits that lawyers are taking advantage,
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1 it'e driving insurance rates up, affecting businesses. How do
2 you feel about all that?
3 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Frivolous lawsuits, we all
4 know that there's some out there. But is it going to be
5 affecting the way I'd be judging everything? I mean it's a
6 case by case bagis depending on how the case is presented.

7 And how do things actually appear as far as trying to judge

8 one case as opposed to the rest. I guess what I'm trying to
9 say that I'm not really biased as opposed to how a particular
10 case would actually be running. Although we do have a lot of
11 unheard of fraudulent cases out there, or frivolous rather.

g 12 Frivolous cases out there that's actually in the media right
13 now and that's also media.
14 MR. EGLET: What cases in the media de¢ think are
15 frivolous?
16 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Well, I mean one coming to

17 mind would be like that McDonald's worker got fired because he
18 was a food taster and he sued for that. And I don't know

15 beyond that basically, you know. And I mean --

20 MR. EGLET: Sure.

21 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Well I mean there are some

22 out there and it's not something that would really affect

23 one's judgment shouldn't really.

24 MR. EGLET: And you put in your guestionnaire in response
25 to the questions about the damages questions, you were asked -
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- you indicated in your response, do you have any beliefs that
would prevent you from returning a multimillion dollar verdict
for pain and suffering even if it was justified by the
efidence and you gaid yés, that you would have a problem with
that. You also indicated that you believed that there should
be caps placed on the amount that a jury is permitted to put
in the verdict for pain and suffering. Can you tell us why
you answered those questions the way you did in your
questionnaire?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: In some cases, because of the
fact that I'm in this field, I know for a fact that there's no
wonder drug out there that would actually just get you --
would you make you feel good the next day. As the surgical
intervention side, somebody will even take like a year,
sometimes two years, just for nerve endings and all that. And
at that point, if you already went ahead and go for what do
you call damages because of your pain and whatnot, everybody
actually says, I mean even up to now I'm only 24 years old and
I'm already feeling some pains in me, too. So we deal with
it, so what?

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: But again.

MR. EGLET: 8o let's explore that a little bit more when
you say we deal with it, so what. So do you have a feeling

that pain and suffering damages are just not something that
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should be -- the jury should put in verdicts in these type of
cases?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: I guess depending on how it
happened. And how significant it is as far as like how
everything -- how it's really affecting somebody's way of
life.

MR. EGLET: The pain?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: OCkay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: I mean seeing some people
that actually used to -- and this is because of the fact that
they love what they do and that way take it away from them.
That's entirely different, you know.

MR. EGLET: So changes the guality of their life?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: Okay. So it soundsa like to me that you're
not just completely copposed to pain and suffering damages.
You just think there are some situations where in your
experience, you've seen that the amounts are too much, is that
what you're saying?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Now you're in the medical field?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Yes.

MR. EGLET: And you work in the surgical unit?

PROSPECTIVE JUROQR NO. 332: Yes.
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MR. EGLET: 2and you deal with the anesthesiolbgists?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332; Correct.

MR. EGLET: Who use propofol?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 332: Okay.

MR. EGLET: Right? Okay, right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Yes.

MR. EGLET: All right. Are you familiar with the
endoscopy cases and what happeﬁed last year?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 332: Yes, I'm very familiar with
it.

MR. EGLET: All right. Do you have a strong opinion one
way or another against me or my firm for the case we pursued
againgt the drug manufacturers and producers of propofol in
that case?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: No.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Because I know there's some medical
people who do. So I just want to make sure you're not --
that's not something that's going to -- you're geing to hold
against us,

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 3232: No.

MR. EGLET: Okay. You other three gentlemen, you may not

even know about that, but if you do, is that something that
would cause you to have a problem with my firm or me?
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 338: Not you or your firm but

again, you know, it's a case by case value ag to what it was
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used for.

MR. EGLET: Sure.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 338: Everything is made for a
purpose and if it's wisused, then yes.

MR. EGLET: And that's not this case obviously. But you

know there's and what gets, you know, put in the press is,

- we've already talked about, is never either accurate or

complete. So I just wanted to make sure that, you know, you
just don't have any real strong feelings that oh, I really
don't like these guyes or that guy. Okay.

I think I talked or I was in the process I should
say of talking when we took the break to the panel about the
fact that some folks feel that unless the Defendant hurt the
Plaintiff, the injured party, hurt the injured party on
purpose, did it intentionally as opposed to just being
negligent, that they shouldn’t have to pay, they shouldn’t
have to compensate them for their harms and losses. Other
felks think it's okay if it's just a negligent standard. And
I know we ended the conversation with Mr. Martinez who's no
longer with us. Does anyone elge have any feelings about that
that they feel like, you know, on that spectrum that they feel
like the person should have to have done it on purpose? And I
want Mr. Bombino, I want to talk to you because one of the
things you said earlier in answer to some of these questions

when we were talking about damages was well, I want to know,
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you know, the nature of the conduct? How severe it was? I
mean were they, you know, just -- was this really bad or just,
you know, an accident? Do you remember saying that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: No.

MR. EGLET: Something to that effect?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO. 992: I remember saying I'd need a
lot of convincing. I remember saying that.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: Talked about that yesterday.

MR. EGLET: Well, I thought you said -- you alsc said it
is the nature and it may have been Mr. Doty who said that.
But you don't remember saying that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 952: No.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Doty, do you remember saying that? You
say well, 1 want to lock at the conduct itself and how severe
the conduct was? And I think Mr. Barrett, you said that asg
well? Do you recall that? Mr. Barrett, can you tell us ~--

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 943: Well, I feel if you caused an
accident, then yes, you are at fault. Where I would look I
think when it comes to the compensation, that's where I would
look more at was it intentional or how much at fault were you
in the accident,

MR. EGLET: Okay. Sc you're not opposed to holding them
responsible on the basis of negligence?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 943: No, if you were negligent and
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how --

MR. EGLET: You're talking more when we get into the
damages amounts.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 943: Yes.

MR. EGLET: And we'll talk about that in a minute.
Anyone else who feels like Mr. Martinez told us that, you
know, if it's jusgt negligence, if it's not intentiomal, I
don't think I could held the person responsible? Anybody else
feel that way?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 049: Colmines.

MR. EGLET: Colmines, ves.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 049: I feel the same way.

MR. EGLET: Tell us why you feel that way?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO. 049: Because it's not
[indiscernible] with that persomn.

MR. EGLET: Could you speak up a little bit. I don't
know if the mic --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO, 049: I'm gorry, it's my throat.

MR. EGLET: That's ckay. These microphones sometimes
don't pick you up in the back row. I want to make sure it's
on the record. So if you could just repeat what you said,
okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 04%: T =say 1 don't believe in it
if they did it on purpose that there has to be guilty, you

know. If they didn't do it -- if they did it negligence,
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shouldn't be struck.

MR. EGLET: Okay. 8o your position is that unless they
are --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 049: And Mr. Martinez say I was
available.

MR. EGLET: I'm sorry.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 049: But then Mr. Martinez said I
was available,

MR. EGLET: Okay. And I gave Mr. Martinez the
hypothetical of a crosswalk and I know Mr. Repp brought up
well, a person could have darted out in a car. I want you to
assume that none of that happened. I want you to assume the
person is legally in the crosswalk, they're crossing the
crosswalk, they have the right of way, and the driver is
coming along, there's two different scenarios. One scenario
is the driver sees the person crossing in the crosswalk and
they point the front of their wvehicle at them --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 049%: That's intentional.

MR. EGLET: -- and they intentionally hit them. Ckay,
that's intentional conduct. The other scenario which is
negligence which would be considered negligence is they don't
see the person, they're driving along and they are not paying
full attention, they're distracted by something inside the
car, they're looking somewhere else, they're not looking

around where they should be and they simply don't see the
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person. They didn't purposely hit them, they didn't
intentionally hit them, it was an accident. They were
negligent. Okay. Under that scenario, do you think that the
driver who hit the person and was negligent, do you think that
they should be held responsible?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 049: No.

MR. EGLET: No.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO., 049: Because of negligence. I
mean it going to happen, you know.

MR. EGLET: 2and if you were on a jury under a scenario
like that, would you be willing tolhold that perscon
responsible who was just negligent?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 049: Yes.

MR. EGLET: You would?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO, 049: No, I wouldn't held for
somebody that is negligence. I would only with somebody do it
on purpose.

MR. EGLET: I'm ncot understanding you. I want to make
sure I'm clear. Would you or would you not if you were on a
jury be willing to hold the person who was just negligent
regponsible for the injuries for the other person?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 049: You mean hold this mean if

.¥ou go against them?

MR. EGLET: You go against them. 1In other words, would

you be willing to make the person pay who accidentally hit the
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person in the crosswalk, not on purpose, would you be willing
to make them pay or compensate the person who was injured?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 049: No.

MR. EGLET: Ycu would not? Okay. Youf Honor, may we
approach?

THE COURT: Yes.

[Bench Conference Begins]

MR. EGLET: At this time, I would ask that Ms. Colmines,
Mr. Repp and Mr. Diaz be excused for cause on the same basis
of the motion I made earlier on such presence and the same
thing. The exact same thing.

MR. ROGERS: Ms. Colmines' only excusable problem is the
language barrier. It was clear from her responses that she
didn't understand. That's reason enough in my view. And on

that basis, I don't oppose her being excused.

I do oppose excusing Mr. Repp and Mr. -- who was he?

Acuino?

MR. EGLET: 1It's no, not Aquino. No, I'd have to make a

motion., It's Repp and Diaz, the two gentlemen sitting next to

MR. ROGERS: Yeah, simply for the same reason as before,
that is that the problem that's occurring is this. Mr. Eglet
is saying to the jurors and listen on this one, Bob, just
because this is going to be a repeating objection. He's

saying to the jurors if there's a problem in that you put the
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Plaintiff a little bit behind the Defendant when we begin, I
want to know about that. Well, it's a misleading question

because the Plaintiff is behind the Defendant the moment the

case begins. That's the burden of proof. And everything goes

from there without educating them about the burden of proof,
they're made to feel like they have a prejudice that the law
does not recognize as a prejudice. The law says that's the

law. You should put the Plaintiff a little bit behind.

MR. EGLET: No.

THE COURT: Let's take --

MR. EGLET: No, that's not the law.

THE COURT: Let's take a five minute break for us and
about a 15 minute break for them. 2aAnd then baged on your
representation, it doesn't sound like you have any objection
to Colmines being excused.

MR. ROGERS: That's correct.

THE COURT: And we'll address the issue of those other
two outside the presence of the jury.

[{Bench Conference Ends]

THE COURT: Oh, Marshal Diamond -- Marshal Diamond.

THE MARSHAL: Yes.

[Bench Conference Beging]

THE COURT: May I have a moment please? Counsel and I
are going to take a five wminute break. The jury is going to

take a 15 minute break.

001074
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THE MARSHAL: How many jurors?

THE COURT: And I want these two --

THE MARSHAL: Okay. [Indiscernible].

THE COURT: In about five minutes. Okay. 8o have these
two --

THE MARSHAL: Do you want me to bring them back now?

THE COURT: No, I want a five minute break.

THE MARSHAL: That's what I'm saying, you want them
brought back in because [indiscernible] and bring them back
in.

THE COURT: And I'm thinking a five minute break and I
want everybody else to get about a 15 minute break.

THE MARSHAL: Okay.

THE COURT: Thank you.

[Bench Conference Ends]

THE COURT: Going to take a break, ladies and gentlemen.

[Court Admonishes Jury]

[Recess]

THE MARSHAL: Come to order. Remain seated.

THE COURT: Okay. So we're back on record outside the
presence of the jury. Mr. Eglet, did you want to make a
record on Jurors 9 and 10?

MR. EGLET: Yes, Your Honor, I would like to. Your

Honor, as we -- as I did at the bench, we are challenging

these two jurors for cause. Mr. Repp and Mr. Diaz both stated
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under oath that because of their prior experience, with
respect to Mr. Repp it was his prior experience as a police
officer, as well as a security guard, and handling
investigating the claims against hotels, as well as car
accident cases, and Mr, Diaz who was with respect to his
personal experience and he cited a couple of examples with
friends, where they both indicated that they just felt there
were a great deal of frivolous lawsuits out there -- a much
higher percentage of lawsuits than defenses that are brought.
They went on to say that both of them felt that
before any evidence was presented in the case, that the
Plaintiff would be starting behind the Defendant before the
case started. HNow Mr. Rogers up at the bench unbelievably to
me said to the Court the Plaintiff does start behind the
Defendant because they have the burden of proof. That is not
the gituation in a civil case. The parties start at the same
start line. The scale is balanced when the case starts and
all the Plaintiff does have to do to meet their burden of
proof on each element is simply slightly tip that scale. So
for him to say well, that the Plaintiff does start behind the

Defendant is a complete misunderstanding of what the law is

and what the burden of proof is in these civil cases. It is a

preponderance of the evidence, which simply means just more
likely than not. Both parties start at the same spot and one

party just simply has to tip the scale slightly in their
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favor.
In other words, start at the start -- the start of
the start -- same start line and at the end of the race or the

end of the game, be slightly ahead of the other party. That's
it. ' There is no situation where the Plaintiff is behind the
Defendant at the start of the case. Both of these gentlemen
said clearly thaﬁ was the situation, and in fact Mr. Repp went
so far as to say I wouldn't want myself on a juror -- on a
jury if I was in the situation of the Plaintiff.

So these gentlemen's situations are no different
than the earlier basis and statements by jurors that we made
this motion on and they were dismissed for cause. And I will
remind the Court again that any doubt must be waived by the
trial judge in favor of disgualification. That is Nevada
Supreme Court law. And that any prospective juror whose views
might impair their ability to be fair and impartial is
disqualified as a matter of law, that is Nevada, as well as US
Supreme Court law, and that the prospective jurors impairment
doeg not need to be shown with unmigtakable clarity. There's
not that kind of burden. We have shown this in thig situation
and they should be dismissed, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Mr. Rogers?
MR. ROGERS: Yes, there is a cunning craftsmanship to the
Plaintiff's construct of this argument. To state that the

Plaintiff doesn't begin a little bit behind because at the end
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of the case the burden begins, the Plaintiff proposes to the
Court that the burden of proof isn't triggered until the end
of a lawsuit, the Plaintiff iz mistaken. The Plaintiff does
begin with the burden.

Telling these jurors that they must keep the
Plaintiff and Defendant egqual at the outset is misrepresenting
the law to them. They have been misled. And when you start
with that question, the jurors are naturally wondering, well
I've seen on TV or I've read in bocks or I've heard scmewhere
that there's a burden of proof, that the Plaintiff has to
prove this thing to me.

Am I supposed to make them egqual? Am I supposed to
treat this Plaintiff like in Mr. Eglet's hypothetical hallway
person? And the answer is no, there is a difference. And
that's the cunning of this line of questioning. That's where
it begins. You're supposed to keep them equal, Mr. and Mrs.
Jury. Oh well, I'm not sure I do. Well, hold up, are you
saying that you don't keep them equal? Well, then if they say
vyes, Mr. Eglet says you're unfit.

And as to equating Mr. Diaz and Mr. Repp, there is
nothing similar about the two of them. Mr. Repp, the record
will show, he did say I might not be a good juror. Mr. Diaz
said just the opposite. He said well, I've had some
experiences that make wme skeptical, but I think I would be a

good juror.
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Now the Defense has been sitting here quiet for
three days while this has been going on, while the Plaintiff
has monopolized the voice of the Court. The Plaintiff is the
only speaking person in the courtroom. There is a distinct
disadvantage being practiced upon the Defense. We haven't
even been allowed up to question these jurors on
rehabilitation, to advise them yes, you're right. Your
instinct is right or what you've heard before is right,
there's a burden of proof, let's start there and let's see if
you can be fair despite Mister -- is it Red or Repp -- your
experience as a security officer at a casino where some people
do goofy things.

He desérves at least that. And Mr. Diaz simply
can't be lumped in with Mr. Repp because he never said that.
He said he thought he'd be a fine juror. Yes, skeptical, but
skeptical ig what is required. That is the burden of proof.
So on that basis, the Defense opposes excusing these two
jurors and the Defense wants to get up and start gquestioning
the jurors. Three days is too much without a single word
spoken from our side. So I'm done with that.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Rogers' misconception of the burden of

proof in a civil case is absolutely mindboggling to me. First

of all, I never have implied to the jury or said anything of

the such that they have to stay even all the way through the

case and at the very end you decide whether -- you determine
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the burden. What I've simply said is at the starting line
before any evidence is presented, before you've heard any
witnesses in this case, is the Plaintiff going to start behind
the Defendant in this case? And both of these gentlemen
unequivocally said yes multiple times, they said yes.

That is -- he is absolutely wrong on the burden of
proof. It's a scale of justice. The scale is absolutely even
when the case starts and all that has to occur for the
Plaintiff to prevail is to slightly tip that scale, period.

So there is no starting behind, as Mr. Rogers is trying to
imply. That is not the law, that is not the law in this state
or any other jurisediction on preponderance and the evidence.
It's simply more likely than not, which simply means slightly
tipping that scale after all the evidence is in.

But what they're deoing and what they're agreeing to
is that well, that scale is not even when the case starts.
It's tipped in favor of the Defendants, sSo that is has to be
tipped even more to get past just -- jugt past that stance.
That is what they haﬁe said, that is not what the case here,
that's ~-- and that alone, and by itself, enough and more than
sufficient to excuse them for cause. It's the same basis that
the earlier jurors were excused for cause.

Second, what a particular juror saye about whether
they think they would be a good juror or not is not the

standard. Asking a juror well, do you think you would be a
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good juror in this case and them saying yes or not, that's not

the gtandard. That's why we have voir dire, that's why we ask
these questions, that's why we have these jury guestiomnaires,
to probe these people and probe them without coming directly
at them like a bull in a china shop to figure out hey, look
are these biacses real?

What is the law says [sic]? The law says that any
prospective juror whose views might impair their ability to be
fair and impartial is disqualified as a matter of law. The
prospective juror cannot be rehabilitated. For somebody to
get up and ask them additional questioné and for them to
contradict what they said before, under Nevada Supreme Court
case law, just says that makes them even wore unfit as a
juryman. Their impairment does not have to be proven with
unmistakable clarity and any doubt must be waived in favor of
disqualification. These jurors -- two jurors have clearly met
that gtandard -- all of those standards and should be
disqualified here, Your Honor.

THE COURT: You know, to suggest that parties den't start
out with a level playing field is really mystifying to me, Mr.
Rogers, that you would suggest that. I wouldn't have used the
particular characterization that Mr. Eglet did about starting
a little bit ahead, but a little bit behind. I think of it
more as do both sides start out with a level playing field in

the minds of the prospective jurors, so I was really surprised
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to hear you make those statements. Do you want to respond?

MR. ROGERS: Yes, I do. The fact of the matter is, if
you're confused by, can't the jurors confused by it? Don't
you --

THE COURT: I didn't say I was confused by it. I said I
was mystified. I was very surprised to hear you make that
statement.

MR. ROGERS: Okay. Fair enough. If the jurors walk into
this courtroom believing that the Plaintiff has the burden of
proof, and most everybody has heard that they ﬁo, they just
don't understand exactly what it means. You'll instruct them
on that.

When you ask thig question, as Plaintiff's counsel
has repeatedly, it seems to abrogate the burden of proof.
Jurors are reflexively saying well, hold up, I mean -- I mean,
he's supposed to prove this thing to me and no, I can’'t accept
his word just because he says it. BAnd it all begins with this
question, are you going to more or less take him at his word
or treat him equal with the Defendant when the case beginas.
That kind of a guestion is misleading because it's confusing,
because it doesn't tell the jurors or instruct them on what
they already know, but don't guite understand and that's well,
how does the burden of proof factor into this? How are we
supposed to decide a case? Doesn't a Plaintiff have to prove

this to me?
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THE COURT: Well, we haven't even addressed the issue of
burden of proof with the jury.

MR. ROGERS: That's the problem, is that this question is
being posed prematurely. Let's get the burden of proof stuff
on and then talk about okay, now that you understand the
burden of proof can you treat the Plaintiff fairly.

THE COURT: Mr. Eglet, do you want to respond to that?

MR. EGLET: Yes, I do, Your Honor. These jurors didn't
say well, don't you have to prove this, I -- you know, I want
some proof. We've had other jurors who have said that, okay,
I want some proof, I want -- and we'll get to that issue of
what kind of proof they're talking about, but what -- and
that's a totally different issue. All these jurors who said I
want some proof, have all said everybody's going to start with
an even playingrfield, they're going to start at the same
starting line.

What these two jurors, just like the previous jurors
we dismissed, said clearly is look, based on my life's
experiences and based on how I feel about this, the Plaintiff
is going to start behind the Defendant. They're not going to
start in the same position. They're going to start behind
them before this case even starts, before I've heard any
evidence, the Defendant's ahead. That's what we'xe talking
about, okay.

And so the -- he's absolutely wrong on the burden of
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proof, just like the Court's pointed, the parties start at the
same position before any evidence is presented. I don't know

where that comes from, but what these jurors have said is no,

‘the -- their -- based on their views, the Plaintiff is

starting behind. They're behind before this case even starts
and nobody else has said that. We haven't -- we've had people
say -- lots of people say well, I want proof, I want this to
be proved to me, you're going to have to prove this to me. We
haven't asked that they be excused for cause for saying you're
going to have to prove this to me, but when they come up and
say, before the case even starts you're behind, that's a
different situation and that's a basig for a cause challenge
in this case and these jurors are disqualified as a matter of
law, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Well, given the specific arguments that I
heard with respect to Mr. Repp, and given the fact that Mr.
Rogers doesn't really dispute Mr. Repp's state of mind, Mr.
Repp ought to be excused as a matter of law.

With respect to Mr. Diaz, do you want to examine
Mr. Diaz outside of the presence of the other jurors,
Mr. Rogers?

MR. ROGERS: Yes.

THE COURT: Let's bring Mr. Diaz in, let's excuse Mr.
Repp. 2And while we're at it, can we gend the rest of our

panel home sc they don't have to stick around?
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MR. WALL: Ms. Colmines?

THE COURT: Ms. Colmines apparently is excused pursuant
to stipulation by the parties.

MR. WALL: All right., I just didn't know.

THE MARSHAL: I didn't know that either. Colmines and
Repp?

THE COURT: Colmines and Repp are excused. The rest --

THE MARSHAL: Everyone else comes back and then Mr. Diaz
is brought in?

THE COURT: The rest of them c¢an come back tomorrow.

THE MARSHAL: Yes.

[Pause]

THE COURT: Okay. Whenever you're ready, Mr. Rogers.

MR. ROGERS: Okay. Good.

Mr. Diaz, I'm Steve Rogers and I represent Mrs.

Rish. There's been some discussion about a comment that you
made during jury selection about your ability to treat the
Plaintiff fairly in this case because of your experiences.
Now, have you ever heard of the term the burden of proof?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 323: No.

THE COURT: Okay. Are you aware that when a Plaintiff

comeg to Court they have to convince you that their claims are
true?
MR. EGLET: Your Honor, I'm going to object teo the
standard of -- the statement of convince. That is not the
AVTranz
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burden of proof in Nevada. Convince is not the burden of
proof. It is inappropriate --

THE COURT: Counsel, approach please, off recozxd.

[Begin Bench Conferencel]

THE COURT: I thought you were going to follow up on the
very issues that Mr. Eglet addressed?

MR. ROGERS: 1 am.

MR. EGLET: Why are you getting into the burden of proof?

THE COURT: That's what I was -- in other words, that's
what I was wondering.

MR. ROGERS: The two -- that is the problem.

MR. EGLET: No, it's not. 1It's --

MR. ROGERS: It is.

Mﬁ. EGLET: It's not. You're talking about -- we're
talking about apples and oranges. We're talking about whether
he starts with the People at the same place when a case
gtarts. You're talking about the burden of proof. As the
Court has told you, you're wrong on whether you think that the
parties don't stop at the same spot at the burden of proof at
the beginning of the case. You're wrong.

MR. ROGERS: The gsecond the trial begins, the Plaintiff

has the burden.
MR. EGLET: The second the trial begins, the parties --
THE COURT: Please, you know, keep your voices down.
MR. EGLET: -- start at the same level.
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MR. ROGERS: Yes, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Here's what I think you need to do, based on
the record that we've already made, and based on Mr. Eglet's
argument and response, I think you need to jump right to the
very issues that we spoke of earlier. Now, I don't think
those issues include the burden of proof. 1 think those
igsues include what Mr. Diaz stated in answering some of the
guestions posed by counsel, some of the concerns. I think
you're entitled to address them.

MR. ROGERS: Could I inquire then as to whether there's
any confusion because of the burden of proof?

MR. EGLET: No, I --

THE COURT: I think you need to jump right to the very
issues that he proposes are at issue here.

MR. ROGERS: Okay.

[End Bench Conference]

MR. ROGERS: All right. Mr. Diaz, when people come to
court and have a lawsuit against one another, what they're
relay looking for is someone who comes here with no
prejudgment, they haven't made up their mind before they come
here. You were asked some guestions about the car accident
your friend was in and about incidents at your apartment
complex. Do you know anything about this car accident, other
than what Plaintiff's counsel has told you?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: No.
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MR. ROGERS: Okay. Have you come with any judgment
already in mind about which side is the right, the Plaintiff
or the Defendant?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: No.

MR. ROGERS: You mentioned that while you are a skeptical
person, that you think you could be fair in this case. Did I
understand you right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Every time I get a -- I have
to get adjustment of my knowledge or something I have received
[indiscernible], I try to be fair. I never get
predisposition, you know, about nothing. I try to see -- to
be fair all the time.

MR. ROGERS: Okay. 8o you just want to wait and hear the
evidence and then make the decision?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: No, I got [indiscernible].

MR. ROGERS: Okay. Let me think here. One question that
the Plaintiff's counsel asked you is whether, with these --
with this experience you have of seeing some lawsuits that
might not be fair or true, could you come to this court and
still be fair to this Plaintiff. Would you tell the Court
whether you think you can be fair to both sides, even with the
experiences you've had.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: I can do it.

MR. ROGERS: You think so? Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: [Indiscernible] about
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1 someone, actually inside -- being seen because I been seeing
2 so many people suing just for the [indiscernible] money, but
3 that doesn't mean that I got a prejudgment on somebody else's.
4 That's something different.
5 MR. ROGERS: Okay. Very good. Thank you. That's all I
6 have, Your Honor.
7 THE COURT: Mr. Eglet?
8 MR. EGLET: Thank you, Your Honor.
9 Mr. Diaz, you did say earlier in your testimony that
10 you think that personal injury suits are frivelcus and that
11 people are in it just for the money. Do you remember that?

§ 12 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Yes, sir.

5 13 MR. EGLET: Okay. You still agree with that statement,
14 right?
15 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NC. 323: Yeah --
le MR. EGLET: You said it and that's the way you feel,
17 right?
18 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Yes. Uh-huh.
19 MR. EGLET: You also sald that it's -- this 1s a quote
20 from you, "That it's hard for us to believe in the system
21 because of this." Right?
22 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Yeah, because we been seeing
23 so many things happen and it just --
24 MR. EGLET: OCkay. And that's the way you feel and you
25 told us that honestly, right?
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Yes.

MR. EGLET: And you also told us earlier that because of
your experiences and because of the way you feel, that before
this case even begins -- before thise case even begins, before
any evidence is presented, that the Defendant is going to be
ahead of the Plaintiff, right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: That's what I was feeling,
yes.

MR. EGLET: And you still feel that way, correct?

PROSPECTIVE JURQOR NO. 323: Yeah, because we're saying
that -- like you told us before, that the only way we're going
to be able to see the reality in some of those things when we
see the actual proof and the testimony of the actual
[indiscerniblel .

MR. EGLET: Okay. But my point is, is before the case
starts your position is the Defendant is ahead of the
Plaintiff?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: I'm not treating that the
Defendant is ahead or not. 1I've been saying that the thing I
feel is, I got to be able to see the proof to be able --

MR. EGLET: Okay. Well, wait a minute, though.

PROSFECTIVE JURGCR NO. 323: Yes.

MR. EGLET: I mean, I ask you this now three time --
three time -- twice earlier and three time -- and the third

time here before. And twice earlier you said to me that yes,
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before the case even started the evidence was even presented,
the Defendant would be ahead. You said that, right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO, 323: Yes.

MR. EGLET: And then the first time I asked you just now
you also agreed with it, right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Yes,

MR. EGLET: And so if we talk about ahead or behind, if
we have a scale, you know, like what a measuring scale is?

PRGSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Instead of the scale being even, before the
case even starts we're talking about the scale is tipped in
your mind in favor of the Plaintiff -- the Defendant before
the case begina, right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Yeah, probably because of the
situation.

MR. EGLET: And you still feel that way --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: Probably because of the --

MR. EGLET: -- because of your situations, right?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO. 323: Yes,

MR. EGLET: Thank you.

THE COURT: Any follow up, Mr. Rogers?

MR. ROGERS: Yes, this is where the burden of proof comes
in, Your Honor. This is what I'd like to explore.

MR. EGLET: No, Your Honor. No, he's getting into a jury

instruction now.
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MR. ROGERS: No, I'm not, and you're going to get into
burden of proof.

MR. EGLET: Before the case even started, Your Honor,
that was the question.

MR. ROGERS: I think the case is made, Your Honor, that
part of the confusion is --

MR. EGLET: Can we approach?

MR. ROGERS: -- whether --

THE COURT: Yes, please.

{Begin Bench Conference]

MR. EGLET: There's nothing I did that talks about the
burden of procf. I simply asked him the same question of the
starting line and the scales, whether they're even, and he
says no, it's going to be tipped in favor of the Defendant
before the case even starts. That's not the burden of proof,
that's telling us that he's favoring the Defendant before the
case even stafts and before there's any evidence. This is as
clear as can be, Your Honor.

MR. ROGERS: That --

THE COURT: You know what I'd like to hear, I'd like to
hear -- and I'm not quite sure how to pose the question so
that it wouldn't be clearly understood, but I'd like to know
if he were sitting at either counsel table would he want
somebody with his frame of mind on the panel.

MR. EGLET: Hisg what?
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MR. ROGERS: Sitting at either counsel table.

THE COURT: If he were seated at either table, would he
want somebody with his frame of mind on the panel.

MR. EGLET: Well, I asked him that, but --

THE COURT: You asked a similar question like that of
some of the others. Did you ask him that specific gquestion?

MR. EGLET: I did. I asked him that question and then he
went back and said well, yeah I think I'd be fair and
impartial, but that's not -- my point is, just like the case
law says, the Nevada Supreme Court says it doesn't matter
whether the juror himself comes out and says hey, I thirnk I
can be fair and impartial, it's how he answers the questions.

THE COURT: I understand that.

MR. EGLET: And the bias is there and it's clearly there
by the starting line and the scales. And any -- if there's
even a chance, according to the Supreme Court, that there
could be -- that this could affect his ability, then he has to
be -- he's disqualified as a matter of law. I mean, it's not
like we have to brove this and now he has said this multiple
times. I don't much more we use three times with the start
line, once with the scales and he's clear. He says yes, based
on my experiences, yes, the Defendant is going to start -- the
scale is going to be tipped in their favor.

I mean, what else -- I don't understand what else we

have to prove. I mean, he's said the same thing these other
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people have said that have been disqualified. The fact that
he can say -- or that he wants to say, well I think I can be
fair and impartial, that's no different than the loaded
gquestion, which the courts all over the country have said hey,
you can't just come back and say after somebody has said --
has made some comments that are disgualifying and ask them
okay, well in spite of all that do you think you can be fair
and impartial in this case? They're going to say yes, because
everyone -- body wants to believe they're fair and impartial
and that thogse are loaded guestions and they're improper, that
the juror is already disqualified. That's the law.

THE COURT: I understand that. I understand the cases
that you've cited. Mr. Rogers, any response?

MR. ROGERS: Yeah, the problem clearly is that he is
saying simply that the Plaintiff has to prove it to me, that's
all. He's not saying that he favors one side over the other,
in fact he says just the opposite. He's simply trying to
articulate, in a way that counsel seems to be misconstruing --

MR. EGLET: No.

MR. ROGERS: -- absolutely that listen, I'm going to be
fair when I come here. The Plaintiff is only going to have to
prove it to me, that's all he's saying.

MR. EGLET: That's not what he said. I mean, that's not
what he said and --

MR. ROGERS: We're standing in the same room.
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MR. EGLET: Yeah, we are standing in the same room and
you need a hearing aid, because that's not what he said. If
-~ if --

THE COURT: Would you keep your voice down, please,

Mr. Eglet?

MR. EGLET: If -- even if you accept -- even if you were
to agree that that's what he said when Mr. Rogers examined
him, then what he said is inconsistent statements, which under
the Nevada loan in the Wells case says when the perscon, when
the juryman, when the panel member states statements which are
inconsistent with each other, that right there is grounds for
disqualification and it cannot be rehabilitated. The fact
that he makes statements that are inconsistent, the fact that
he says yeah, the Defendant's going to start ahead, or the
scale is going to be tipped in their favor before I start, and
then he's -- on the other hand in response to Mr. Rogers'
guestions he says but I can be fair and impartial in this
case. That right there, those inconsistent statements, under
Nevada law says he has to be disgqualified.

THE COURT: Any final thoughts?

MR. ROGERS: Yes, you're here, you saw the
[indiscernible] in the man. He's simply trying to express,
with a bit of a language barrier, but not that bad, I can be
fair. I just need proof that it's true and then I can make my

decision,
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THE COURT: Do you have any more questions of him?

MR. ROGERS: Do you want me to ask the question you just
posed?

THE COURT: You can if you want to.

MR. ROGERS: Or would you like to ask it?

THE COURT: You can if you want to.

MR. ROGERS: Sure.

THE COURT: All right.

MR. ROGERS: Okay.

[End Bench Conference]

MR. ROGERS: WMr. Diaz, one final question, actually
proposed by the Judge. If you were asked to sit at either of
these tables would you consider -- that's not exactly how you
put it, Your Honor.

THE COURT: I guess the gquestion, Mr. Diaz, and I'm not
sure it's a very good question, but I'll try to do the best I
can. My question was if you were seated at either of these
two tables would you want someone with your frame of mind on
the jury?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 323: That's really the question,
because the previcus position by the [indiscernible] really

hard.

THE COURT: With the thanks of the Court, sir, you may be

excused. Thank you, sir.

All right. We're resuming tomorrow at 1:00, right?
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MR. EGLET: Thank you, Your Homnor.

MR. ROGERS: Now, Your Honor, the problem that we're
having is that Mr. Eglet seems nowhere near done and we have
scheduled openings for Friday. We won't be able to get to
that if he continues on at this pace.

THE COURT: It's possible. I don't know. I don't have a
crystal ball. I don't know how long it's going to take to
impanel this jury.

MR. ROGERS: Will there be any time limits on Plaintiff's
counsel and his jury selection?

THE COURT: You mean Defense éounsel?

MR. ROGERS: No, Plaintiff's coungsel. Now we're into --
past day three, they're moving into day four. How long will
this go on?

MR. EGLET: Your Honor, I would object. If you're going
to ask for time limits on any of jury selection, it has to be
done during the -- prior to jury selection beginning so
counsel can prepare. I've prepared this case with the
understanding there wouldn't be time limits and I always
object to any time limits on jury selection. The only way
that the Court and the parties can make sure we have a
completely fair and unbiased jury is to allow this exploration
of these jurors and the courts across the country have found
-~ in fact, found putting time limits on jury selection is an

unreasgonable restraint on being able to get that information.
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Now, I think we're moving along now pretty quickly.
We're getting into areas and I don't think I'm going to be all
that much longer, but I would object to any time constraints.
If they wanted time constraints, they should have been
addressed prior to start of trial.

THE COURT: Well, probably so, but you know, I note that
we only have something like seven prospective jurors left in
our pocl, so I'm really --

THE MARSHAL: Six.

THE COURT: Six. We'zre down to six now, so I'm haopeful
that we're going to get through the rest of this fairly soon.

[Court and Clerk confer]

THE COURT: Yeah, can we do that since the Clerk is here
-- well, the firpt one --

MR. EGLET: What was the question, Your Honor? Can we
what?

THE COURT: Can we go ahead and --

MR. EGLET: Yes.

THE COURT: -- list those jurors?

MR. EGLET: Yes.

THE COURT: I'm not sure, was Colmines the next in line?

THE CLERK: Colmines was next, yes.

MR. EGLET: Colmines is the next omne,

THE COURT: So we need a replacement for number six.

MR. EGLET: She -- what seat was she in?
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one.

THE

THE

THE

MR.

THE

THE

THE

THE

THE

THE

MR.

THE

Do

MR.

THE

MR,

MR.

THE

THE

THE

THE

THE

THE

CLERK:
COURT :
CLERK:
ADAMS :
CLERK;
COURT :
CLERK:
COURT:
CLERK:
COURT:
CLERK:
COURT:
EGLET:

CLERK:

She was in six.

Six.

The next one will be Jerome Lewis?
Now, was he an FTA?

No.

Yeah, he was an FTA.

He wasg?

He was.

Oh, it's not marked. I'm sorry.
That's okay.

Then I'm going tec put William Briese --
What happened to Anthony Pilato?
What happened to Anthony Pilato?

I -- that's -- that was going toc be the next

you want me to just do it like that?

EGLET:

CLERK:

EGLET:

ROGERS :

CLERK:
COURT :
CLERK:
COURT :
CLERK:

COURT:

Pilate is next in order.
Pilato is number nine.
No, no --
Number six.
Did you --
Number six.
I did it --
Number six.
Okay .

Pilato is number six. So then we need a
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replacement for number nine.

[Pause]

THE

THE

MR.

THE

THE

CLERK:
COURT:
EGLET:
CLERK;

COURT:

Number 107

Number nine. We need a replacement for nine.
Charlotte Lewis.

Charlotte Lewis, 1354.

Replacement for number 10, please. That

should be William Briese, shouldn't it?

THE CLERK: That should be -- vyes.

MR. EGLET: What about --

THE CLERK: Number 10 --

MR. EGLET: Did we already put Quevedo in?

MR. ROGERS: Yes,

THE COURT: OQuevedo was excused for medical purposes.
MR. EGLET: Ch.

THE CLERK: She was excused just today.

MR. EGLET: So who is next then?

THE COURT: William Briese.

THE CLERK: William Briese.

MR. ADAMS: 1388,

MR. ROGERS: Hold it, is number 10 Charlotte Lewis or --
THE COURT: Number nine.

THE CLERK: That'fs nine.

MR. ROGERS: Then what happened to Pilato?

THE CCURT: Is number six.
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THE CLERK: Pilato is six.

THE COURT: That's it, right.

THE CLERK: And that's it.

[Counsel Confer]

THE COURT: So we only have four left after this.
S0 we'll see you tomorrow at 1:00.

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER Thank you, Your Honor.

[Proceedings Concluded at 4:57 p.m.]
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THURSDAY, MARCH 17. 2011 AT 1:Q00 P.M.

[Prospective Panel In)

THE
gsesgion.

THE

business,

THE

THE

THE

MARSHAL:

COURT:
Okay.
Madame

CLERK:

COURT:

CLERK:

number 1338.

MR.

THE
THE
THE
THE
THE
THE
THE

THE

THE

THE

THE

THE

EGLET:
COURT:
CLERK:
COURT:
CLERK:
MARSHAL:
CLERK:
MARSHAL:

COURT:

Please come to order Department X is now in

Please be seated. Good afternoon.

Good afternocon. All right. First order of
Clerk, we need to fill these empty seats.
Yes, Your Honor.

Seat number two has been filled but --

Yes. That will be Melton Danielsg, badge

He's already been --

He was seated yesterday.

Oh he was. Okay.

So we need seat number six filled in.

Six. Anthony Pilato; badge number 1348.
He's going to where? Number gix?

Six. |
He's going to number six. Correct?

Yes.

Thank you. Seat number nine, please.

CLERK:

COURT:

CLERK:

COURT :

Charlotte Lewig; badge number 1354.
Thank you. Seat number ten, please.
William Briese; badge number 1388.

Didn't think we'd get to you, did you Mr.
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Briese?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NQO. 388: Finally.

THE COURT: Okay. I think we're ready to proceed.
Mr. Eglet, whenever you're ready.

MR. EGLET: Thank you, Your Honor. Good afterncon ladies

- and gentlemen, and happy Saint Patrick's Day. The -- we have

three new guests in our box. And so I'm going to have to go
back to the beginning with them for a minute. And just sit
tight.

50 these questions are going to be directed at
Mr. Pilato, Ms. Lewis, and Mr. Briese. aAnd Mr. Pilato let me
start with you. Can you tell us your date of birth?

PROSPECTIVE JUROCR NO. 348: 4/27/1982.

MR. EGLET: BAnd any other names you've known by?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Just nicknames.

MR. EGLET: ©Okay. 2and what nicknames?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Tony.

MR. EGLET: Tony. All right. And how often do you wash
your car?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: One or twice a month
depending on the weather.

MR. EGLET: Okay. I see that you are employed with Wal-
Mart as a sales associate. Is that correct?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yes.

THE COURT: &And how long have you been with Wal-Mart?
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Far too long, but since 2006.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And can you tell us what makes you
good at your job?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: My intelligence. I know
pretty much everything about electronics over there. More
than my associates. Not to mention my leadership.

MR. EGLET: So you're in the electronics department over
there? And you're single and no children.

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO. 348: None.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And what did you want toc be when you
were in high school?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: An electronic engineer.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Is that what you're doing now? Or
you're in sales now. You're looking to become an engineer?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO, 348: Yes.

MR. EGLET: ©Okay. Is that something you intend to
pursue?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO, 348: Yes.

MR. EGLET: What is your five year gocal?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Five year goal? Like I said
engineering.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Find someone special out
there for me, have children,

MR. EGLET: All right. Okay. Are you in school part
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time now or anything?
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Not yet. Hopefully soon.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Do you belong to any clubs or

_organizations?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: No.

MR. EGLET: All right. The two most important values
that -- other than honesty and whatever faith you may practice
that are important to you?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO, 348: Love and honor.

MR. EGLET: Love and honor. Okay. Any situations when
you think -- that you think you're regarded as leader?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Any situations, yeah. But
actually -- my associates actually look up te me in what to do
in gome areas in electronics. What s0o I do and I tell them
[indiscernible].

MR. EGLET: S0 you're definitely a leader at work.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yeah. I'm not even a
management pogition or anything like that, but I've been for a
while so I know exactly how everything runs.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Very good. If someone offers to send
money to a charity of your choice what charity?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Any type of cancer areas.
Yeah.

MR. EGLET: Why cancer?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: The reason why is that my
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MR. EGLET: You had a lot of that in your family?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yes,

MR. EGLET: All right. What's the worst tragedy you've
ever had to experience?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Well I've never really lived
there or have any family that lived over there, but to be
honest since I’m American I would say the worst tragedy is
9/11.

MR. EGLET: 9/11. Okay. And when you hear that someone
has been hurt, killed, or become ill do you ever think to
yourself well it probably happened to that person because it's
something bad they did earlier their life?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: I can all be depending, to be
honest.

MR. EGLET: What do you mean by that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO, 348: It could be just bad karma
that somebody actually got hurt. ©Or it could be God's will.
It could be either one. I'm not really sure. It all depends
on that person's personality I would say.

MR. EGLET: Okay. All right. Some people believe that
when someone is killed or hurt, even 1f it's as a result of
someone else's fault or negligence that it's destiny, fate,
God's will, and so it would have happened anyway. So they

shouldn't bring a lawsuit. Do you agree with that?
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Me, personally, I'm the
person who believes that to err is human, forgiveness divine.

But it depends on what the person's opinion is. If they want

to go ahead and pursue that, then that's their -- they have to

decide that. Yes.
MR. EGLET: All right. You indicated on your jury
questionnaire that if you or a loved one were injured as a

result of someone else’'s fault, you would consider filing a

lawsuit.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yes, because my family has
been in accidents like that. Yes. I would.

MR. EGLET: All right. Who's the public figure you
admire most and why.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Jesgus Christ.

MR. EGLET: Okay. &nd tell me why Jesus Christ?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Because of torture he's been
through he still doesn't hold any anger‘towards anyone., Sure
he did ask God twice forsaking him, but he did ask for his
forgiveness and died for our sins. Great leader.

MR. EGLET: All right. Thank you.

Ms. Lewis?

PROSPECTIVE JURCOR NO. 354: Yes.

MR, EGLET: Good afternoon.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 254: Good afternoon.

MR. EGLET: Ms. Lewis, what is your date of birth?
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PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
car,
PROSPECTIVE

MR. EGLET:

JURCR NO. 354: June 2th, 1968.

And have you been known by any other names?
JUROR NO. 354: Yes, Gasper and Rutpbwski.
And is that G-a-s-p-e-x?

JUROR NO. 354: Uh-huh.

And can you spell the other name for us?
JURCR NO. 354:
Which is your maiden name?
JUROR NO. 354: Rutpowski.
Rutpowski. And if -- how often do you wash
JUROR NO. 354:

Okay. You are a special education

instructional facilitator with Clark County School District.

Is that correct?

departments for the schools.
correctly.

safety state compliance and so forth.

PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:

PROSPECTIVE

JURCR NO. 354: Yes.
Can you explailn what that is, please?
JUROR NO. 354: I overlook the special Ed

I make sure everything is run

Instruct teachers on things to make sure we're

So I kind of overlook

the special Ed department,

your

MR. EGLET:
job?

PROSPECTIVE

Okay.

JUROR NO. 354: I take my job very serious.

Rutpowski. R-u-t-p-o-w-s-k-1i.

When I'm lucky once a month,

Can you tell us what makes you good at
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I'm easy to get along with. I'm élways there for my teachers
when they need me and I just -- I know my job fairly well.

MR. EGLET: And you've been married for 16 years and you
have children?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Actually going on 14 years.

MR. EGLET: Fourteen years,

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Yes.

MR. EGLET: And you have children?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Yes. I have two.

MR. EGLET: And tell us what makes you a good parent?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NQ. 2354: Love and stability.

MR. EGLET: Okay. What did you want to be when you were
in high school?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: 1 wanted to go into business
and be a big corporation.

MR. EGLET: And what changed your mind?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: I got married and had a
child. And I started out as a business major and so forth.

Then I got married and had a child and realized that’'s not

going to be for me. And teacher was always the second choice.

So I went into education.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And can you tell us what your five
year goals are?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: I -- for my son to finish up

his school and see him graduate from there. And my daughter,
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see her graduate high school. And then get ourselves ready sc
eventually we can retire and enjoy life.

MR. EGLET: What clubs or organizations do you belong
to?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: The only one I can think of
is we're a member of the AOG. Which is the parents support
group for Airforce Academy.

MR. EGLET: Okay. You have a child at the Airforce
Academy?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Yeah. My son's there.

MR. EGLET: Okay. That's great. That's great. The two
most important values that are important to you and that
you've tried to impart on your children?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO. 354: Responsibility and hard work.

MR. EGLET: Responsibility and hard work. Okay. And the
situations you're regarded as a leader?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: My job definitely involves
supervising people, making sure everything is running
correctly. And I think that I'm the one they go to for
support.

MR. EGLET: The charity you would pick if somebody offers
to send money?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO., 354: Opportunity Village.

MR. EGLET: Why opportunity Village?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Because working with special

001113
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Ed and so forth I know there's not a whole lot ocut there for
-~ egpecially for once they leave school. And they're there

pupporting and so forth. And they don't always -- well they

need that extra help and support and so forth so they can keep

providing for people with special needs.

MR. EGLET: The worst tragedy you've ever had to
experience?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NQ. 354: The logs of my father,

MR. EGLET: &and how old were you?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Thirty-three.

MR. EGLET: Thirty-three?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Okay. When someone is injured or killed or
becomes sick do you ever think to yourself that that probably
happened to them because of gomething bad they did earlier in
their life?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NQ. 354: No, Never.

MR. EGLET: Some people believe that when someone is
injured or killed that it's destiny, fate, God's will, it was

going to happen anyway, so even if it was because of someone

else's negligence they shouldn't sue. Do you agree with that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: No,
MR. EGLET: All right. And who's the public figure
living or dead that you admire most?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: When you started asking this
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gquestion I guess the first person who popped in my head is
Ronald Regan as far as a leader and sc forth, so Ronald Regan.

MR. EGLET: Thank you very much.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Briese?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Hey.

MR. EGLET: How are you after thig afternoon?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NQ. 388: How you doing?

MR. EGLET: Good. I'm -- how you doing. I'm doing
fine.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Okay.

MR. EGLET: Can you tell us your date of birth, sir?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: October 16th, 19%62.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Any other names you've been known by?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: In the airline industry they
used to call me Cool Briese.

MR. EGLET: Cool Briese. Why'd they call you Cool
Briese?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Because it kind of rhymes
with my last name, you know.

MR. EGLET: All right. All right. How often do you wash
your car?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Once a month.

MR. EGLET: OCnce a month., Okay. And you were born in

Rueens.
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PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
Vegas?
PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
understand.

PROSPECTIVE

JUROR NO. 388: That's right,

And how long have you been here in Las

JUROR NO. 388: Going on eight years.
All right. What brought you here?
JUROR NO. 388: -The weather.

The weather. Yeah. All right.

JUROR NO. 388: Think of the winters.

I've spent a few winters in New York. I

JUROR NO, 388: Uh-huh. Real cold. An in

Detroit I was there 17 years. Worked for the airlines.

MR. EGLET:
PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:
PROSPECTIVE
Delta.
MR..EGLET:
Northwest .

PROSPECTIVE

Yeah.
JUROR NO. 388: 8So that was --
What airline did you work fox?

JUROR NO. 388: Northwest, which is now

Yeahh. My father ended up being a pilot for

JUROR NO. 388: Yeah. I worked at Kennedy

Airport and Detroit Metro.

MR. EGLET:
PROSPECTIVE
MR. EGLET:

He retired before it became Delta.
JUROR NO. 388: Yeah. Okay.

All right. Very good. I didn't know they

had a base in New York. I thought Northwest was based in
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Seattle.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Northwest was based out of-
Seattle -- not Seattle, Minnesota.

MR. EGLET: Minneapolis and Seattle.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Memphis and Detroit.

MR. EGLET: Well they had their main base in Seattle,
too.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Well there's a story behind
it because Republic Airlines, which Northwest tock over, their
hubs were in locations, Minneapolis and Detroit --

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 388: -- and Memphis, so when we
took them over -- when we took over their operations --

MR. EGLET: What did you do for the airlines?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: I was ground service.

MR, EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: And customer service, you
know. Working with the luggage and working with the customers
and finding their luggage. I used to do that on overtime a
lot.

MR. EGLET: How long did you do that?

PROSPECTIVE JURQOR NOC. 388: Almost 20 vyears.

MR. EGLET: OKkay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NC. 388: I got laid off, believe it or

not right after 9/11. And I took a couple years off and then
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came out here.

MR, EGLET: Okay. And you tell us now you work for AVIS?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: What do you do for AVIS?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: I'm customer service. I
check cars in, I load cars. I basically -- guy comes in he's
got a Cadillac, he goes, "Hey, you know, the car was really
dirty." I'm like, "Okay. We're going to take care of you."
So I give him like a coupon and stuff and we settle all our
problems right then and there. You know, we -- I give him the
bill and receipt. They get a receipt and they're on their way
to the airport.

MR. EGLET: All right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: And somefimes we drive them
to the airport, if they're running late.

MR. EGLET: Yeah. The rental car you're off --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: O©Oh yeah. We're --

MR, EGLET:

- [indiscernible] airport now.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: We're all over the place.

MR. EGLET: Qkay. What makes you good at your job?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Good listener. Listening to
people, their problems, their concerns about the car, or what
the car is doing. You know, kind of like the pilot when I was
working for the airlines. The next pilot would say, "Hey, you

know, this is what's wrong with the plane. Blah, blah, blah."
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You know, a customer's not flying the plane. It's the pilot.
So the customer would tell me what's wrong with the car, or
what's good about the car. What it needs, or what they need,
you know, basically that's, you know, taking care of the
customer.

MR. EGLET: O©Okay. And do you have children?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: No.

MR. EGLET: Okay. What did you want to be when you were
in high school?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: New York City Fireman. FDNY.

MR. EGLET: Okay. &aAnd did you pursue that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: And what happened?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: I was on the list and -- this
was back in probably 1982/83 and nothing against women, they
brought a lawsuit against the physical part of the fire
department and held up the list for three years. 2and by that
time I was already working at Kennedy Airport for Duty Free
and I was working in the city of Manhattan. And this guy
says, "Hey, why don't you come and work for us. They make as
much as the fire department -- Northwest airlines." So I
hopped onboard and I tossed the list with the fire department.
And the rest is history. 8o I was with their airline 20
years. And then I hopped on board with AVIS.

MR. EGLET: Okay. All right. Very good. What are you
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five year goals?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: To retire.

MR. EGLET: That's a good goal. Any clubs or
organizations you belong to?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Just players club, you know.

MR. EGLET: What's a players club?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Wildfire. You know, a little
players <¢lub card.

MR. EGLET: ©Oh the -- right. Yeah. Okay. What are the

two most important values other than honeséy or whatever faith

You may practice to you?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: integrity and empathy. I
mean like feeling sorry for, you know, what's going on in the
world.

MR. EGLET: Sure.

PROSPECTIVE JUROCR NO. 388: What's going on down the
block here? At Centennial Plaza that's a travesty.

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Those homeless people.

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Like where I'm from in New
York City they would have cleaned that up. They wouldn't
leave that go. I mean it's a nice plaza. Put those people to
work, or put them in a home. Do something. 1It's really sad.

MR. EGLET: Yeah.
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: To look at that every day.

MR. EGLET: It is.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 388: It's --

MR. EGLET: Well thank you.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Hey, no problem.

MR. EGLET: Can you tell us what situations you're
regarded as a leader?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Well I take the reins if
there's any kind of customer complaints or issues. I usually
step in before anybody else does and take care of whatever
they need or want or desire. You know, and I get it resolved
pretty quickly. Instead of telling them, "Oh yeah go up to a
manager and let them take care of it." They've got their own
problems,

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: And if someone offers to send money to the
charity of your choice, what's it going to be?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: American diabetes and the
American Cancer Society.

MR. EGLET: Why those two charities?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: I lost a brother-in-law to
diabetes. I lost a brother-in-law to cancer. Two different
brother-in-laws.

MR. EGLET: The worst tragedy vyou've ever had to live
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through.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: One -- well three of them.
One was my grandfather passing away in 77 then a plain
crashed, I was involved in. August 16th, 1987 when 155 people
perished. I was involved in that disaster. And then just
recently four of my relatives passed on. Sister-in-law,
brother-in-law, father-in-law, cousin. All died in six months
2007.

MR. EGLET: The plane tragedy was that an on the job
thing? 1Is that --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Yeah. We were investigated
for putting luggage on -- whoever had anything to do with that
flight we were subpoenaed to court and everything. It was a
long, you know, arduous task, but it was intense, you know.

It was sad, too.

MR. EGLET: Did you -

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Only one person survived that
plane crash,

MR. EGLET: Yeah. I remember that crash.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Did you have to testify in that --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: No. We just gave them like
affidavits, you know, and stuff like that. And if they
wanted, you know, they would subpoena us, but no.

MR. EGLET: Qkay. When you hear that someone has been

AVTranz

E-Reporting and E-Transcrption
*  Phoenix {602) 263-0885 » Tucson (520) 403-8024 -
. Denver {303) 634-2295 -

- 001122

001122




€Z1100

10

11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

20

001123

injured, killed, or become very sick do you ever think to
yourself, well that probably happened to that person because
of something bad they did earlier in their life?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: No. I don't believe so.

MR. EGLET: Some people believe that if someone is killed
or injured, even 1f it's the fault or negligence of someone
elge that it's fate, God's will, destiny, and it would have
happened anyway. 8o they shouldn't bring a lawsuit. Do you
agree with that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: No.

MR. EGLET: Who's the public figure you admire most?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Well the one guy that kept
that city together and I lost that firemen friends from that
was Rudy Giuliani. He really kept that City -- umnbelievable.
I think any other city would have had that tragedy would have
been another story. It would have been really panicky. But
he kept it together. and he kept ocur people, you know, he
kept on saying to the people, why don't you go out and enjoy
your life and you know, don't worry about it. Let us do our
job. And kept it together.

MR. EGLET: Do you think he should run fdr President next
year?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Sure.

MR. EGLET: OQkay. Let me -- again, I'm just talking to

three new people. Do you remember the hypothetical that I
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gave to everybody else on the panel about being in the hallway
and a fellow panel member coming up to and telling you that
their knee is bothering them or hurting them that day. Would
either of the three of you have any reason to disbelieve that
person if they came up and said that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: I think aé human beings we
have capability of telling the truth and lying. 8o I would
remain skeptical at first,

MR. EGLET: Okay. And whyrwould you remain skeptical if
gsomebody -- if the fellow person on the jury panel just in
conversation said that to you?

PROSPECTIVE JURQOR NO. 348: Because I don't know the
person fully. Once I get to know them and I c¢an see that you
know, he's being truthful or not. That's how.

MR. EGLET: All right. So your initial reaction is to be
skeptical and not believe them.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Uh-huh. Until I can, you
know, get to know them a little more to see if there's more
truth in his eyes or not.

MR. EGLET: Okay. All right. Now let me change the
hypothetical. &And you remember the second part of the
hypothetical, in the second part of the hypothetical it's a
witness or a party on the stand. And they're testifying under
oath that their knee is hurting. That they have knee pain.

Would you initially tend to believe them, subject to evidence
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that they weren't telling the truth, or would you tend to not
believe them at first before you heard evidence to support
that they were telling the truth?

Ms. Lewis?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: I would believe them until
I'm shown that they don't -- they aren't telling the truth.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Mr. Briese?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Yeah. I agree with her,
basically.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Pilato?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: You know, I'd have to look at
proof and be able to look in their eyes to be able to see the
truth.

MR. EGLET: Initially would you --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: I would be skeptical at
first, until I could see evidence. Yes.

MR. EGLET: So you would want to see the supporting
evidence --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: -- before you --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: -- because just being the
courtroom and being out there isn't --

MR. EGLET: Sure, I understand. Thank you.

Okay. Now the -- the three of you remember the

discussion I had with the panel and the fact that there's
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going to be witnesses on both sides that are going to be paid
for their time -- compensated for their time to come here and
testify. Compensated for their time, some of them, to review
documents and records beforehand, as opposed to a lay witness
who, you know -- just a $2B subpoena to come to testify.

Are any of you going to be skeptical or find these
witnesses lesgg believable just based on the fact that they're
being compensated for their time?

Mg, Lewis?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: ©No. Not at all, because
they're the experts. I'm sure we're going to be given their
credentials and so forth on it. So, I'm okay with that.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Yeah. I believe in what she
just said. I mean, they're coming on their time. They're
losing out on pay. So somebody's got to get compensated, why
rnot them, you know?

MR. EGLET: Mr. Lewis -- or excuse me, I'm sorry, Mr.
Pilato?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: I agree with them totally,
actually.

MR. EGLET: Okay. All right. Very good. Do each of you
believe in re -- personal responsibility? If you believe in
personal responsibility raise your hand.

The three of you. Personal responsibility. You

believe that person should be held personally responsible for
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their actions.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Oh yeah.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Do you believe that people should be
also, along with being held personally responsible be held
accountable for their actions?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Yeah. I believe that.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yeah. Some can, but --

MR. EGLET: I'm sorry, go ahead, Mr. Pilato?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: But like I said, me -- like
some people would say yeah, you would have to be held
accountable and you have to be punished for that. Like I
said, me persconally that's my belief, you know.

MR. EGLET: What's your belief?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348B: To err is human, forgiveness
divine. I mean it all depends on the situation. Like if I
threw something and broke a window or I should say, I have a
future son and he broke a window and it was all by accident.
Then I wouldn’t really mind it, if it's by accident. Now if
it was something on purpose, vyou know, I would go ahead and
tell him to hold like a bag of peas while standing in the
corner or something, You know, just a little bit of a
punishment.

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Or if he like took a BB gun
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and shot up some neighbors window, and you know did it on
purpose, yeah. But if it's like by accident, you know --

MR. EGLET: Well let me -- let me -- since we're on the
subject with you, I'm going to skip ahead a little bit. And
talk to you -- do you remember the conversation that we --
that I had with the entire panel, and gspecifically with two or
three of the jurors about the difference between an
intentional act and a negligent act, or an accident?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NG. 348: Yes.

MR. EGLET: You know, and I gave the pedestrian cross-
walk example. Would you be able to hold someone -- would you
be willing if you were sitting on a jury to hold someone
responsible and accountable if they were just negligent, or
would you feel that they would have had to done it on purpose,
or intentionally in order to be held responsible and
accountable?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: If I was on a jury and I had
to make a decision if, you know, they were guilty or not
guilty. I would make that decision. I'm just saying say ia
my perspective that's how I would perceive it. But other
people have choices on what they can actually do.

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: My choice would be, as a
juror to actually go and deliberate on what the situation

should be.
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MR. EGLET: And we don't -- it's not guilty or not
guilty. That's a criminal thing. TIt’s just negligent or not
negligent --

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 348: Yeah. Negligent or not --

MR. EGLET: -- in civil -- but you would be able to do
that? .

PROSPECTIVE JUROCR NO. 348: Yes,

MR. EGLET: ©Okay. All right. I had a lengthy discussion
with the entire panel about the whole issue of lawsuit reform,
sometimes referred to as tort reform, or -- and the issue
centers around the fact that, you know, for the last several
decades we've been hearing publicized in the media, by certain
politicians, the press, about verdicts being too high or out
of control, that lawyers are taking advantage and referred to
as jackpot justice. Sometimes you hear the phrase frivolous
lawsuits put out there. And people claim, well it's driving
up business -- it's driving up the cost of the business,
driving up insurance rates, driving up all kinds of things.

How do you guys feel about that issue? Let me start
with you, Mr. Pilato.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NQ. 348: Well you know, when it comes
to frivolous lawsuits there are some out there. And there are
some legit lawsuits, like for example the lady with the
Mcﬁonald's cup [indiscernible] bring that up, but yeah.

That's, to me, it seems like a frivolous lawsuit. After all a
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cup -- you're ordering coffee, it's hot. You should know the
contents are hot. And yet -- it just doesn't make sense. But

yeah. There are some out there. But there are some legit
ones.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And how do you feel about the impact
the so called frivolous lawsuits have had on the legitimate
lawsuits?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: People -- like a lot of
people nowadays probably look at every single lawsuit, because
everyone's believing that everyone's out there to get their
money some way, some how. So, unfortunately a lot of peoﬁle
are going to be skeptical on any lawsuit. I run skeptical as
well because I'd have to the causes and also hear about it to
see what I can up with,land my decision for it, actually, if
it's frivolous or not.

MR. EGLET: In your jury questionnaire you indicated that
you felt that there should be caps placed on the amount of
money the jury is permitted to put in their verdict form for
pain and suffering.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 348: Yes.

MR. EGLET: Tell us why you answered that way?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: The reason why is8 because --
I mean look -- when you look at that person, some people that
can actually be okay at first, but yet they can actually be a

little more damage, you know, like my mother, for example.
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She got into an accident, and she looks fine at first. But
after -- 1f you don't get to go into like doctor history, now
she's got pain in her back. And depending on what kind of
injuries that person has sustained there should be a certain
type of cap depending on which areas it is.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Depending if -- how long
they're going to be with that pain and if there's any
medication or any kind of way to be able to fix some of that
pain. There should be a certain type of cap depending on
those two things.

MR. EGLET: And who do vou think should determine what
that cap should be?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: The jurists.

MR. EGLET: The jury?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Okay. So when you answered that guestion
that way you weren't saying you felt the legislature or
gsomebody outside the couréroom should place a cap on what a
jury is allowed to do? You think a jury should be able to
make those decisions?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 348B: Yes.

MR. EGLET: Okay. You mentioned‘your mom was injured and
had some back problems. Could you tell us a little more about

that?
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Well she was actually driving
to work at this one celebrity golf place. She had a lot of
customers like Mike Tyson would go in there like a few times.
Bll right, but she was actually stuck in the middle of
traffic, it fact it was totally jammed. And she got hit by a
semi right in the back.

MR. EGLET: She got hit by a semi in the rear?

PROSPECTIVE JUROCR NO. 348: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO, 348: So it was about a four or
five car pile up. 2and the -- what happened was that she
actually got an MRI done the day before the accident. Because
her limbs were actually hurting her. So the next day her back
was actually really great. She didn't feel any pain at first,
because after all shock and things like that. So she actually
had an MRI done the next day. You can actually see how much
damage that was done on her back.

So she has to live with that pain, unfortunately for
the rest of her left. But she does have doctor proof, but --

MR. EGLET: She has what?

PROSPECTIVE JURQOR NO. 348: Doctor proof, because of the
MRI done before and after.

MR. EGLET: And did she bring a claim for that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yes. She did. 8he -- they

actually settled because the lawyer thought 1t would be best.
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And this -- and they were going to postpone it probably
another ten years because of -- because we probably would have

won that. And they were just going to try to postpone it as
much as they can. So he said just go ahead and settle with
this amount, which was a very good, high amount.

MR. EGLET: Where did that happen?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NQ. 348: That -- I forgot which
highway that was, but it was --

MR. EGLET: Was that here?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Here in Vegas.

MR. EGLET: It was here in Las Vegas.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: 8Sc I noticed you were born in Alexandria,
Louisiana. And your -- your Mom, at least, ig here in Las
Vegas.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yes. My mom is here in Lasg
Vegas.

MR. EGLET: Is your dad here, too?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yes.

MR. EGLET: OCkay. And when did they move ocut here?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: First they went from
Louisiana for one year, and then Delaware for one year, and
then here when I was two. So I've been here since 26 years.

MR. EGLET: Okay. §8So you grew up here. All right. Ang

did your mom and your dad were they satisfied or pleased with
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the outcome of the claim?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Well my mom wanted more
money, but you know she was okay with it.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And how many years ago did this
happen?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Well before we moved into our
new house, because we sent the money on that. So about ten
years ago, approximately.

MR. EGLET: All right. And is she still having pain from
that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: She still has bad pain. She
can't stand for long, so she can't work anymore.

MR. EGLET: Okay. All right. And does she take
medication or anything for that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: No. No. She doesn't take
any medication.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Mister -- or Ms. Lewis, how do you
feel about this subject of frivolous lawsuits?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: I think there’s frivolous
lawsuits out there going on all the time. But I also know
there's real ones out there. And you just have to weed out
the frivolous from the real ones. And 1've always been the
kind of person who wants to hear the facts before I make a
decision and so forth, so that's how I look at it.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And you also put on your jury
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questionnaire the answer that you feel there should be a cap
placed on the amount of money that a jury could put in the
verdict for pain and suffering damages. Can you tell us why
you put that answer?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NQ. 354: I couldn't exactly remember
what I put in as you've asked questions., And I think my
thought process was when I'm thinking about the frivolous
lawsuits sometimes people were getting a large amount of
money. And I hear what it wag for and I always wonder why.

But I've aleo, I've seen people who have -- you
know, I‘'ve got a good friend who went through -- you know,
when she was younger she was in an accident and all that. 2And
I think they settled through the insurance and so forth, but
she had injuries and I watched how it's effected her life how
she's gone through life. And she still has problems from it.
And I can understand that part of it, too. So like I said I
think I was thinking about the frivolous lawsuits that we all
think about. It's the first thing that comes to mind when you
hear that.

MR. EGLET: How do you define as a -- what do you define
ig a frivolous lawsuit?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Well the Wendy's chili one
was the one that came to mind. And you know, just watching,
you know, that whole thing and then finding out that someone

got a hold of a thumb and then stuck it in the chili and so
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forth, that was the first thing that popped to mind. And
that's the things -- and of course the McDonald's coffee is
always one of the first things you think about. And you hear
things where people have walked into like Wal-Mart and
intentionally slip on the floor and a lawsuit there and so
forth. I mean things like that is what comes to mind.

MR. EGLET: Does that ever happen at Wal-Mart, Mr.
Pilato?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Slip on the floor? Yeah.
That happens.

MR. EGLET: All right.

Mr. Briese, how do you feel about this subject?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NQ. 388: Well my wife, before I met

her, her sister was involved in a fatal car accident and we've

been together since 2000. I didn't know it at the time, but
ghe told me later on as we were dating her sister was killed
by two semi's in Michigan.

And I asked her, you know, later one what happened
after that. And she told me, "Yeah. We sued." But she's
still got to work. I mean they sued for bodily injury the
whole thing. And nobody became rich. You can't replace a

body, you know. So, you can't put a tab on somebody's head

and say, "Well he's woxth 510,000,000. Or he's worth $100,

000,000. TIt's priceless. Life is priceless. BSo no matter

how much money they would have gotten out of it, it don't
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bring back her sister.

MR. EGLET: Thank you.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: What problems would any of you be in sitting
on a jury in a personal injury case where the jury was asked
to put in the verdict form in excess of $2,000,000 in damages?
Mr. Briese would you have any problem with it?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: I would see all the evidence
and see if it was justified. If the person who was, you know,
working and making a good living, his wife's making a good
living and both of them were involved in the accident or only
one, okay instead of $2,000,000 maybe $1,000,000 it just
depends on the circumstances. How his living -- how his --
you know, when he was working everything was fine, and then
all of a sudden now he can't work no more. His life is
changed a lot. So now he's basically struggling with expenses
and stuff.

MR. EGLET: Do you think it should just be tied to
whether the person can still make a living or not? Or are
there other factors like --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Well there are other factors,
you have to measure in. But I've seen a lot of people sue for
a lot of reasons, bodily injury, loss of limb, loss of life.
You know, I've seen them. I've heard them before. 1I've seen

them like AVIS, lo=g of life. And yeah, they make millions.
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But it doesn't bring the fact that that person isn't going to
be there anymore. I mean, their life has changed forever. No
matter if you make millions or you don't make millions.

You're going to -- what the people are going through every day

-- you don't even know what they're going through. They could

‘have a nightmare every night recurring nightmare of the -- you

know, and money ain't going to matter. It might make their
life a little better.

And I've -- I've lived that nightmare. 9/11 losing my
friends on the fire department. Reliving that airplane crash.
I can imagine having a real tragic car accident. Forget it.

I mean, I would go nuts probably. I wouldn't -- you know,
it's really traumatic. You know, it's traumatic for the
Defendants. Sure enough it's traumatic for the Plaintiffs. 8o
you know it's a real tragedy.

But in Michigan when I used to live there, they do
have a cap. 250 that's it. We wouldn’'t even be going through
this. Unless for the fact that you lost a limb, then it's a
whole 'mother ballgame. You lost a limb, you lost a leg, an
eye, sue for bodily injury. But there is a cap.

And you know, in some circumstances I think that's
good. But other circumstances, if you lose a 1life? No. 1It's
not good. I think you throw the cap ocut, override that and go
to the next level.

MR. EGLET: Ms. Lewis, how would vyou feel being on a jury
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that was asked -- on a personal injury case asked to put
excess of §2,000,000 in the verdict?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: I want to see how it's
impacted their life. I mean what kind of impac¢t has this
givenn you? Has it effected you with your job? Later on in
life, how it's going to impact you then and so forth. That's
what I'm going to take into consideration. All thosge facts,
and so forth, that's why I would want to know how did it
effect you. Why do you need this?

MR. EGLET: Would you have a problem though sitting on a
jury, I mean, that was asked to put that kind of money in the
verdict form regardless of what the evidence is. Would that
cause you some consternation or anything?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 354: No. Like I said, it's how's
it impacting you. I'm golng to take a look -- I'm going to
lock at it that way. And if it effected your life that much,
gure., If it hasn't, then no.

MR. EGLET: All right, Mr. Pilato, how do you feel about
it?

PROSPECTIVE JURQCR NO. 348: Just that, like I said not
too long ago. There should be a cap. And within certain time
limits [indiscerniblel! those caps should be different, BAs for
if it's to a million I have to actually look at the evidence.
And be able to, like, see where it should go, actually. So I

wouldn‘t say 2,000,000 straight off the bat.
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MR. EGLET: No. And nobody's asking you to do that. I'm
just simply asking you, and obviously there's no evidence
that's been pregsented. I'm just simply asking you that --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Okay.

MR. EGLET: Would you be uncomfortable, do you have a
problem being on a jury in a case -- in a personal injury
case, any kind of personal injury case where the jury was
asked to put in the verdict form in excess of $2,000,000°7?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Well like I said, I would
have to actually see how it effects their life and everything.

MR. EGLET: So you would base it on the evidence?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 34B: Yes.

MR. EGLET: And if the evidence justified it, you'd be
okay with it?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 388: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: Is that right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Okay. All right. Okay. I agsked Mr. Pilatc
~- I kind of skipped forward, I wanted to ask Ms. Lewis and
Mr. Briese a question about negligence versus intentional
content. Do either of you feel like you wouldn't be able to
make a Defendant pay or put money on the verdict form for the
Plaintiff unless the Defendant hurt the Plaintiff on purpose -
- did it intentionally? Would you réquire that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 354: Huh-uh.
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: Huh-uh.

MR. EGLET: No. Okay. All right. Thank you. We're
caught up now. I want to talk to all of you now about a
subject called jury nullification. Who here, raise your hand
if you've ever heard the term jury nullification before?

Qkay. Ms. Kistler, what do you think jury
nullification is?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 8%54: I've heard of it. I can't
remember for the life of me what i1t means, but I've heard of
it.

MR. EGLET: Does anybody else think they know what jury
nullification is?

PROSPECTIVE JURQOR NO. 332: That would be kind of like
voiding the whole --

MR. EGLET: Mr. Aquino?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Would that be like voiding
the whole jury?

MR. EGLET: That be what?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: YVoiding the whole jury?

MR. EGLET: WNo. No. Mister --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: That's what I was thinking
the same thing.

MR. EGLET: Okay. ©Oh I forgot to ask you -- we were
going to ask you yesterday after 4:00 and we let everybody go

a little bit earlier, did you check and see whether it was
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going to be okay for you to it on this jury with your bogs?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: We were catching up a while
ago.

MR. EGLET: You're what?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 332: We were catching up on our
cases a while ago. So, so far we were really good. I don't
know how long --

MR. EGLET: So far you're good, though? Right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: We -- we're not -- because I
meaﬁ with our -- with the way things are, I mean you can't
really quite pretty much determine how a case would actually
go and what not. So a while ago it was okay. Whether it's
going to be okay next week or --

MR. EGLET: So it's a kind of a day to day or week to
week thing with you?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: Okay. All right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: Okay. So let me explain to you -- let me ask
you this, does everyone here -- if you feel this way raise
your hand. Does everyone here believe in following the rules?
If you believe in following the rules raise your hand.

Anybody here -- Mr. Doty, I missed it. Did you
raise your hand real quick? Do you believe in not

following --
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: I believe that there have
been instances in history when the rules called to be broken.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: So I don't think rules,
because it's just a rule you just follow it. You -- no.
Absolutely not.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 9505: I mean most of the rules,
meaning the law, and whatnot; most of them need to be
followed. I'm just -- to blanket everything and say that
rules are rules and that's it, then no. TIf that's -- if I'm
correct in my perception of the guestion.

Rules in general, no. They're -- I believe there's
instances when certain rules --

MR. EGLET: Well let's talk about laws. Do you believe
that the laws -- all laws should be followed? Or do you
believe certain --

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 905: Currently --

MR. EGLET: -- laws should not be followed?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: But the same thing though,
depending on where you're at -- in 1776, I would say no.
Today? Yeah, most of them. Yes.

MR. EGLET: Okay. All xight. At the end of the case the
Judge 1s going to give you the instructions on the law -- the

Rules in the case. &And you're the findexrs of fact. The
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Court, the Judge decides what the law is that would -- and the
rules, basically -- the law, the rules that you are to utilize

in making your decision in applying the facts to the law or
the rules.

Now, I can virtually guarantee that when those
instructiong are read to you by the Court, and you're each
going to get a copy of them as well, written copy of them,
there's going to be at least one or two of those instructions,
those laws, that some of you are going to look at and you're
going to say, "You got to be kidding me? I cannot believe
this is the law." And you may very well just totally disagree
with what that law says.

The question is, if you just absolutely disagree
with what that law says, are you going to follow it? Or are
you not going to follow it?

Mr. Doty?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: I would probably follow it.

MR. EGLET: Probably?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. $05: Yeah. I would follow it.
Being that -- well I'm still kind of thinking -- milling the
question over you just posed. Yeah. I mean it's kind of.like
the rules of the game -- if you go back to the whole game
thing.

You know, who -- if we put this as a game and the

rules. Yeah. I believe you've got to play by the rules, even
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if you might not think it's fair or something.

MR. EGLET: Anyone here --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: So yeah. You'd have to
follow it.

MR. EGLET: Anyone here -- and that's good word. That's
a good word. Fair. You may not think the rule or law is
fair. Anyone here who thinks that if they see these rules or
these laws that if they disagree with any of them. They think
they're unfair. They don't like them. That they're going to
be inclined to not want to follow that rule or law. Anybody
feel that way?

[No audible responsel

MR. EGLET: Jury nullification is where a jury doesn't
follow the law, or the instructions that's given to them by
the Court. Now every once in a while, we see this a lot
because we're here a lot. And I don't know if it will happen
during your trial, but every once in a while we get these
people out on the sidewalk here in front of the courthouse
handing out fliers that say, if you're on a jury you don't
have to follow the law. You don't have to do what the judge
tells you to do.

That ig not true. Not following the law is against

the law as a juror. That's jury nullification, and that's
against the law.in the State of Nevada. And some people may

have seen this on maybe some TV shows, some legal TV shows
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where one of the lawyers gets up -- most of the time it occurs
in a criminal case on the TV shows, but where he basgically
encourages the jury to ignore the law and come back with a
different decision.

You can't do that. You cannot do that. Even if you
think that that law is so incredibly wrong that you would do
everything in your power to try to change that rule or law, if
you were on this jury you have to follow that rule or law.

And apply the facts to that rule or law.

Anyone here think they're going to have a problem
with that? Anyone at all? Even slightly -- even a slight
problem with that, raise your hand.

Mr. Doty? Any problems?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: No.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

Okay. Mr. Bambino?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 9392: Yes.

MR. EGLET: When you make an important decision in your
life how sure do you have to be before you make that decision?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: Very sure. And I think it
goes back to what you were saying about we all come here with
life experiences. And my life experience, I've basically
spent most of wmy life grading student mathematical proofs.
And so they must follow a logical procedure. So when we

talked about thisg the other day about, you know, that I would
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need a lot of convincing. That's what I always tell my
students. And if there's a flaw in their logic or, you know,
a flaw in their calculations I zap them pretty good. Becauge
that's what their college professor's going to do next year.

And so that's kind of what I mean. I bring that
sort of experience to this and so I -- as I tell them, you
have to convince me that you know what's going on. So that's
what I mean by that.

MR. EGLET: Okay. You've used a couple of times in some
of the discussions we've had about some of the other subjects
that you have to be convinced, and at one time I asked you,
"Well what do you mean by convinced? How convinced?" And you
said, "100 percent.”

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Is that how you feel when you make important
decisions? That you have to be 100 percent sure?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NG, 992: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Ms. Hubbert, how do you feel about that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 293: When I make an important
decision I have to be really, really sure that -- I mean any
decision that's extremely important can have the impact to
change your life one.way or the other. And even if I make the
wrong decision I live with what I decide, because I was sure
at the time that I was going to do it.

MR. EGLET: All right. And so Mr. Bombino says 100
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percent. If you had to put a percentage on it how sure would
you have to be on a percentage basis?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 293: Well I'll have to admit; I
don't think I've ever really been 100 percent sure in a lot of
things. I would have to say over 50 percent between maybe up
to 75 percent, sure.

MR. EGLET: So you --

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO. 283: Because there's always room
for doubt.

MR. HEGLET: So you're staying 75 percent.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 283: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: That's kind of what your range is?

Ms. Meza, what about you?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO. 983: Well because I'm married, it
usually I'd say at least 90 percent that I would have to
debate and see. BSo sometimes I go into something and I see
what he says and -- but most of my life 100 percent.

MR. EGLET: So when you make an important decision you
want to be 100 percent sure before you have to make a decision
or 90 percent at least.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NC. 983: Yeah. At least 90.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

Mr. Doty, you have said a couple times that during
the -- when we talk about other subjects, you said that you,

you know, and we may have been talking about the amount of
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damages or whatever the subject was. You said that you would
want a lot of proof. You warrant a lot of proof. And the
more proof to you. In your personal decisions how sure do you
have to be in life?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: Well that would be beyond a
reasonable doubt. Like if I had --

MR.-EGLET: Beyond a reasonable doubt?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: -- any reservations or doubts

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 905: Yeah, I would be
uncomfortable.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO., 905: So I don't know if I could
put a percent on that per se, but yeah, I wouldn't make any
serious decisions if there's an inkling of doubt. I would
have to go back and crawl through it. And, you know --

MR, EGLET: All right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: -- get to where I'm not
doubtful.

MR, EGLET: All right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: Because I'm -- I guess I'd
want us to make a decision without a doubt.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Barrett what about you? When you make an

important decision in your life how sure do you think you have

AVTranz
. E-Reporting and E-Transcription
_Phoenix (602) 263-0885 + Tucson (520) 403-8024
T ) ] Denver (303) 634-2295

001149

001149




0STTOO

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

001150

47

to be?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 943: Well I'm --

MR. EGLET: Before you make and act on that decision.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 943: As I said it's very hard for
me ever to feel 100 percent sure of things. I think the world
ign't black and white. But I would =ay predominanﬁly sure.
Definitely have the pros outweigh the cons in my eyes.

MR. EGLET: And can you give us some sort of -- when you
say predominantly, is that --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 243: Probably 80 to 90 percent
sure.

MR. EGLET: 80 to 90 percent sure. Okay.

Ms. Hubbert, how would you feel abéut having to make
an important decision where you only have to be just more than
50 percent sure?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 293: I do that all the time.

MR. EGLET: You do that -- you think you can do that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 293: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Mr. Bombino, Mr. 100 percent. How do
you feel about if you had to make an important decision and
you only had to be -~ or could only be just more likely than
not, just more than 50 percent sure. Would you be able to do
that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: Probably not. I -- you know,

I'm not sure exactly what percent I would be, but probably
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not.

MR. EGLET: Well --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. %9%2: Unless I was thoroughly
convinced. And then I'd go back to Mr. 100 percent again.

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: I'd have a hard time doing
that. I would also say'but, you know, this is a gray area
that we haven't been convinced of. I guess I would say that
and have a hard time making a decisién.

MR. EGLET: Okay. So just more than Solpercent would be
a gray area --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: Yeah. It would.

MR. EGLET: -- and you would have a hard time making your
decision baéed on that.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: And when I say more than --

MR. ROGERS: Excuse me, Your Honor, when this questioning
is done may we approach, just to address this issue?

THE COURT: How about right now.

MR. ROGERS: Sure.

[Bench Conference Beging]

MR. ROGERS: The defense okjects to the Plaintiff
inquiring into matters that will be instructed by the Court in
Rule 77.

THE COURT: Yesterday you addressed this very issue.
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MR. ROGERS: I did. Well --

THE COURT: And now you don't want to get into the --

MR. ROGERS: Well with one single juror.

THE COURT: I'm sorry?

MR. ROGERS: With a single juror that was in the room.
And I did it because, as I gaid yesterday the Plaintiff's
questioning confused the jurors, because there is a burden of
proof. But now he's getting into the burden of proof, which
is going to be a court instruction. And EVCR 7.7 says counsel
aren't allowed to ingquire intc that.

MR. EGLET: We're not going --

MR. WALL: Well it talks about anticipating instructions
of the Court in 7.70 which is I believe the Court is going to
give an instruction with some negligence or I believe the
Court's going to give a self defense instruction. When that
hasn't been determined. Obviously there's going to be
preponderance of the evidence ingtruction. So I don't think
that's really what 7.7 is addressing.

MR. EGLET: It's not. And of course, you know, what I‘m
entitled to do, because it is important is whether these
jurors can make a decision based on just over 50 percent right
-- more than 50 percent -- just more than 50 percent sure,
because that is the fact the standard they're going to make
their decision on. So if they can't, we're entitled to find

that out. I mean your -- they're not gqualified to sit on this
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jury. And so it's absolutely appropriate line of questioning.

THE COURT: I think this is fair game.

MR. EGLET: Thank you.

(Bench Conference Ends]

MR, EGLET: Okay. Let's see --

[Counsel confer]

MR. EGLET: Okay. 8o, all right. ©Now -~ so when I talk
about, you know, just more than 50 percent if you can imagine
say this -- my two palms of my hands are a scale and right now
they're just even. And would you be able to make an important
decision if the scale just slightly tipped in one way or the
other?

PROSPECTIVE JUROCR NO. 992: No. And this goes back to
something we talked about, I didn't address this, but we you
talked about it with the jurors was about the, you know,
where's Defense and where the Plaintiff starts --

MR. EGLET: Started.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: And you were thinking that.
And I want to gay that I think that, you know, that the
Plaintiff is behind the Defense. I actually think you guys
start here. But since my thinking is the burden of proof is
more on you. So you have to finish way ahead.

MR. EGLET: Way ahead?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO, 992: Way ahead. So this wouldn't

be good enough for me.
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MR. EGLET: 8So for you, if at the end of the case the
Plaintiff is just slightly tipped the scale in their favor,
you wouldn't be able to make your decision based on that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 992: No.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And you're sure about that?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 992: 1It's -- like I said, it's
what I tell my students all the time.

MR. EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 992: You need to convince me.

MR, EGLET: Okay. And no cne's going to change your mind
about that. Right?

[No audible responsel]

MR. EGLET: I appreciate your honesty. Thank you.

Mr. Doty, you talked about, I think you -- I believe
gave us an B0 or 90 percent percentage. My question is, if

you had to make an important decision in your life, would you

~be able to do it if you were just more than 50 percent sure?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: Well given the image you
used, that does make me think a little differently. Depending
on the importance of it, I guess, who it effects. Would --
you know, it would have to vary a little bit. But I would be
able to, yeah, make decisions.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And explain to me what you mean by it
depends on the importance of it and who it effects.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: ‘Like to kill somebody. It
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better be slamming down on the one side.

MR. EGLET: Well ckay, we're not talking about --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: Right, but I mean -- or yeah,
go I guess it'd have to be pretty important, which there
probably wouldn't be very many like that to need it to the,
you know, to the one side. So I could, yeah. With that image
that you put forth, I could make a decision.

MR. EGLET: All right.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: Because I just made -- the
thought went through my mind of like, I don't know weighing in
for wrestling, you know. All it'll take -- if you're just one
little tick under. You're under. You;re in. So you're good
to go for the weight class. I don't know why that popped into
my mind, but if you're one tick over, ckay. You've got to
wrestle the big boys.

So, yeah. I could. If it tips the scale -- well
that's because scale made me think of that. So if it tips the
scale then you can make a decisicon on it.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Ms. Meza, what about you? Do you
think that you could make a really important decision in your
life and only be just over 50 percent sure? Or would you be
like Mr. Bombino, that's a gray area and you just couldn't
make that kind of decision?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 983: If I'‘m investing my money, it

better be 100 percent. And i1f it's anything else, fine.
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MR. EGLET: Well what if it's a really important decision
that could effect the lives and welfare of other people?

Could you do that? If you were just more than 50 percent
sure?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 983: No. I'd have to be more than
50 percent.

MR. EGLET: So you wouldn't be able to do that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 983: On someone elge's livelihood?
And I would have to judge it --

MRT EGLET: Uh-huh.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 983: I'd have to be more than 50
percent, at least 20.

MR. EGLET: At least 90.

Ms. Hubbert, what about you? What if this is a
decision that. is going to effect the life and welfare of other
pecple?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 293: It would be hard, but either
way a decision -- that's why we're here. A decision has to be
made. So if I did get picked to be on the jury then I would
have to make that decision. So 1 would have to be comfortable
with it.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Doty, it's a decision now not just
effecting you. 1It's a decision that's going to effect the
life and welfare, a very important decision, it's going to

effect the life and welfare of other people. Are you going to
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be able to make -- would you be able to make that decision if
you're only just over 50 percent sure?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 905: Yes.

MR. EGLET: You're sure?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 9056: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Anybody else think that they would have a
problem where making a very important decision that effects
the life and welfare of other people, and you only have to be
just over 50 percent sure. You don't have to be 100 percent
sure, 90 percent sure, beyond a reasonable doubt, 80, 70, €0
just over 50 percent sure. Anybody else think that they're
going to have a hard time making a decision based just on
that?

MS. Ellis?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 017: I would,

MR. EGLET: Tell us why?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NC. 017: I just I would be guilt -- I
would feel guilty if I only had just a little bit sure. I
would need -- I do want more like -- I'd have to be 100
percent if it's going to effect somebody's livelihood. And
the rest of their life -- either way.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO, 017: 5o yeah, I need to be 100
percent.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Pilato?
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 348: Yeah. I would agree with her
totally about that. 1I'd have to be a little bit more than 50
percent, probably 70 just to make sure I can lock back and be
like, not have to regret it. You know, but that's my
decision, like I do. You know, some people might have
nightmares over that situation, if like -- well I made the
wrong decision I would rather not have nightmares over this.

MR. EGLET: Okay. All right.

[Pause]

MR. EGLET: All right. Let me -- the Court's indulgence
for a moment, Your Honor?

THE COURT: Sure.

fCounsel Confers]

MR. EGLET: Thank you, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Sure.

MR. EGLET: You're going to be told the standards that
apply in this kind of case for making decisions. In this kind
of case you will decide based upon whether you are more likely
right than wrong. You simply have to just tip that scale.
That's it. Is it moxre likely true than not true that the
accident was the Defendant's fault? Just more likely true
than not true. Is it more likely true than not true that this
amount of money is the right number to put in the wverdict
form? That’s it. Not 100 percent, not 90 percent, not beyond

a reasonable doubt, not 60, 70 --
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MR. ROGERS: Your Honor --

MR. EGLET: Jugt more likely than not.

MR. ROGERS: May we approach?

THE COURT: Counsel approach, please.

[Benich Conference Begins]

MR. ROGERS: If --

THE COURT: Wait. Let's wait for everybody.

MR. ROGERS: If Plaintiff will provide the upcoming --

THE COURT: Huh?

MR. ROGERS: If Plaintiff will provide the Court or the
jury the upcoming instruction it should be accurate. It's not
harms and damages. It's duty, breach, cause and damages.
That's what he has to say to them.

MR. EGLET: Duty is the issue of law which has already
been decided by the Court. Your client clearly they had a |
duty. The second issue, breach, each one of these elements is
based on what's more likely; it's a preponderance of the
evidence, which is more likely true, than not true. As it is
a preponderance of the evidence I don't -- you can't argue
with that. Although I guess you might, based on what you said
yesterday. But, it is -- that 1s what it is. And I'm simply
saying that each one of their decisions that's what they base
their decigion on.

MR. ROGERS: {Counsel skipped over cause and damages --

MR, EGLET: No. I didn't.
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MR. ROGERS: BAnd he replaced them with different words.

MR. EGLET: I don't have to use the word damages, okay?

MR. ROGERS8: If you're going to use the instruction, you
have to be accurate.

MR. EGLET: 1I'm not using the instruction. I'm talking
about in general terms. I don't have to guote the
instructions when I talk to the jury.

THE COURT: I think given the answers of come of the
jurors, I think this is a fair area of exploration.

MR. ROGERS: For both sidesg, then?

THE COURT: Uh-huh.

MR. ROGERS: Ckay.

[Bench Conference Ends]

MR. EGLET: All right. So getting back to what I was
saying. On decisions that you're going to make you're going
to make -- if you're are a juror you're going to make
decisions in this case. Okay?

Generally you're going to have to make the decision
as to who was at fault? Was the Defendant negligent or was
the Defendant not negligent in this case? That decision is
simply base -- the standard you use ig just more likely than
not. Not 100 percent, not %0 percent, not beyond a reasonable
doubt, just tip that scale.

Same thing with the amount of damages, if you get to

that point, that you decide to put on the verdict form. You
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don't have to be 100 percent sure that that's the right
amount, 90 percent, beyond a reascnable doubt, 80, 70, 60,
just over 50 percent. That's the standard that you will apply
in this case.

Mr. Wall, Mrs. Eglet, Mr. Adams, myself, Mr. Rogers,
all agree that that's the standard you will use when making
your decision. The Court will tell you that. So -- other
than the people I've talked to is there anybody else who is
going to have a problem making their decisions in this case
applying that standard? Anyone else?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 036: Huh-uh. I'm good.

MR. EGLET: Okay. You were giving me kind of a face
there, Ms. Tatum I just want to.make sure.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 036: Oh. I'm thirsty. That's why
I’'m like that --

MR. EGLET: Okay. Yegh. We can take a break now.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 0326: Thank you.

THE COURT: Let's take about a ten minute break. Ladies
and gentlemen, I'm reminding you not to discuss this case.

[Recess])

[Outside the Presence of the Jury]

THE COURT: All right. Well, outside the presence of the
jury.

Oh, Counsel, I've been advised that Jerome Lewis -- I had

down as an FTA from the first day.
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UNIDENTIFIED MALE: Second day.

THE COURT: The second day. He's on the bottom of page 3
of 4, badge number 1347. He apparently has been here at least
part of the time, but he didn't answer out loud when we tried
to seat him the other day. And -- but now he's apparently --

THE MARSHAL: He's the one that -- he's the one that came
in --

THE CQURT: Late.

THE MARSHAL: ~-- late today, about 1:30.

MR. EGLET: That was the [indiscernible].

THE MARSHAL: Yeah,

THE COURT: Jerome Lewis.

THE MARSHAL: He's been here. He was here Tuesday
afternoon after the break.

MR. EGLET: Just put him at the end, the very end.

That's what I would do.

UNIDENTIFIED MALE: Is that good?

MR. EGLET: Mr. Rogers, do you agree we c¢an just put him
at the very last? We only have three --

MR. EGLET: Four left.

THE COURT: Four left.

MR. EGLET: Five with --

THE MARSHAL: We got five with Mr. Lewis.

THE COURT: Shall we put him at the very end?

MR. ROGERS: 1I'll agree.
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THE COURT: Okay.

MR. WALL: Do we know why he wasn't present the other day?

THE MARSHAL: Tuesday morning when I took -- I take -- I
take three roll calls, Mr. Wall. Take one downstairs. When I
pick the jury up, I physically go down the line and make sure
everybody's on. After the first break on day one I take
another roll call to make sure everybody has returned. And on
the second day, as a they show up I take a third
[indiscernible] and that I basically know that everybody knows
to come back. |

He didn't answer on Tuesday afternoon for that third

roll call, and that's why I notified everybody that he failed
to appear. At some part of the day he managed to get back
into the jury pool.

MR. WALL: But was he here yesterday?

THE MARSHAL: Yes, he was. I remember seeing him there,
and I just didn't make the connection that he was --

MR. EGLET: He showed up late today, right?

THE MARSHAL: And he showed up about 1:30 today, vyes.
And that's where we're at with Mr, Lewis. So it's up to --

MR. ROGERS: There's a breezy, casual way about him.

THE COURT: Well, if he's -- if he's going to be late,
I'd prefer that he's the last one anyway.

MR. ROGERS: Yes.

THE COURT: All right. Can we bring our jury panel in.
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THE MARSHAL: Yes.

THE COURT: I guess so.

THE MARSHAL: Okay.

[Prospective In]

THE COURT: Okay. Please be seated everybody.
MR. EGLET: Thank you, Your Honor.

Okay. We were talking about the standard by which
you'll be making your decisions in this case. And what I want
to do is get a show of hands here -- I'll give you two
scenarios. Some folkg think that the just more likely right
and wrong or just barely tipping the scales, just over 50
percent standard is not falr. Some people think it's not
fair. They think it makes it too easy on our side, too hard
on the other side. Other folks are okay with it. They think
it's the right standard. By a show of hands, who agrees with
the people who think that that standard's not fair and should
be a higher standard. Raise your hand. &And raise your hand
if you're okay with that standard. Thank you.

Now, one of the questions on the verdict form, if
you get to that point in the verdict form, you'll have to
answer the how much money to be put in the verdict. 1It's a
decision that the jury will have to make. When figuring that
out, some folks think that you should only consider the amount
of harms and losses that the injured party has. Other folks

think you should also take into consideration things like,
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well, can the Defendant pay that amount of money; will this
make prices go up; will this make insurance go up, do we like
the Plaintiff or do we like the Defendant; well, money's not
really going to make the pain go away. Who thinks that they
should congider just the harms and losses and not consider
some of these other things. Raise your hand. OQkay. Who
thinks you should consider these other things? Raige your
hand.

Mr. Doty, tell me why you think that.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 095: Well, I think that you need
to consider pain and suffering. We'd want to discuss, you
know, levels of it, but you definitely -- you definitely have
to consider it. You know, not really going against -- money
can't fix everything, but as Zig Ziglar said, it ranksg right
up there with air, so it helps out.

MR. EGLET: Z2ig Ziglar?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. (095: Yeah,

MR. EGLET: Do you read his books?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 095: I've read a few of. He's --

MR. EGLET: Been to any of his lectures?

FROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 085: Yeah.

MR. EGLET: He's good.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 095: He's good I like him.

MR. EGLET: Very, very good.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. NO. 055: But -- and so I think
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yeah, you have to weigh -- you have to take it into
consideration. I mean just think in my own case if -- you
know, if I was injured and, you know, was adversely affected
and I couldn’t do certain things, there is -- I mean there's a
value to that. I mean yeah, I agree, money doesn’t fix
[indiscernible] but it does compensate in a different way, so
it does need to be considered.

MR. EGLET: Well, the question though is -- is not really
that, because you were just talking about are the harms and
losses to the injured party. My question really focused on do
you think you can consider these other things like, well,
gees, can a Defendant afford to pay this; is this going to
make insurance rates go up, is this going to cause prices for
businesses to go up, you know, do I like the Plaintiff; do I
like the Defendant, things like that. Do you think you should
consider those things?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 095: The only thing that I
personally would wonder if -- like I think it was mentioned
before -- if the Defendant or whoever could not legitimate --
if you were going to bankrupt them, kick them out of their
phone, and they'll out in the streets, I would, yes, consider.
That would come into play. That would be about the only thing
that would have any kind of play. Everything else, no. You
-- I just[indiscernible], you know, so -- I mean obviously I

don't know the details of everything, but [indiscernible]
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sure. I think that yeah, you would have to -- and I think the
majority of Plaintiffs would -- I mean you wouldn’t want to

send somebody out of their house and they're homeless, I
wouldn’'t think. I mean that's pretty extreme. So yeah,
that's about the only thing that I would say I would consider.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NC. 095: If that answers your
guestion,

MR. EGLET: Yeah, it does.

Mr. Barrett, how do you fall on that spectrum?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NOQ. 954: Well, if we were instructed
to just weigh the harm and the impact I could do that. But
otherwise, the other things you brought up, it's not so much
whether I like somebody or not. I don't think that would
weigh into it. But I do tend to look at the big pilcture and
what's -- otherwise, I think you're just looking at the
Plaintiff's side of it, and I think you have to [Inaudible -
coughl] .

MR. EGLET: Let me show you something here on that
[indiscernible]. Mrs. Rish and Mr. Simao and Mrs. Simao,
they're all very nice people. Nobody's is going to dislike
[indiscernible]. ©Nobody. And the lawyers, just like anybody,
can see, you know, that's not the way it is. They're all nice
people. So -- okay. All right.

Mr. Aquino, do you think that the jury should
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consider just the harms and losses or do you think they should
discover these other things about, you know, how this might
affect -- whether it might or [indiscernible] affect the
person that has to pay or, you know, these other things we
talked about, these other things?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Well, if you're looking -- if
you're actually asking about [indiscernible) --

MR. EGLET: Yes.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: -- like whether I like the
Plaintiff of like and dislike, you know.

MR. EGLET: Yeah. That's --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Maybe I -- that's what
[indiscernible]. It shouldn’t be -- it shouldn’t be a point
in how the decision's going to be. But the harms and losses
[indiscernible] be compensated [(indiscernible] depending on
[indiscernible)}. And then of course [indiscernible] the
person [indiscernible]. I mean I can [indiscernible]l to like
have to be -- because [indiscernible] form of -- we have the
highest form of [indiscernible] thinking. And we know how to
adapt. So [indiscernible] who, what we [indiscernible] we can
actually relearn something and actually make it
[indiscernible] and then we have. And it all depends cn --

MR. EGLET: Let's kind of come back to what -- the focus
because I think we're getting a little bit far --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Okay.
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MR. EGLET: The question really was this.‘ Some folks
think when you're -- when the jury is making a decision of how
much money they should put in the verdict form, the only they
should consider is what are the harms and losses that the
injured person has, and how much money will it take to balance
out those harms and logses. Other folks think you should
consider things like, well, how sorry do I feel for the -- for
the injured Plaintiff; what kind of sympathy do I have for
him; how sorry do I feel for the Defendant; what kind of
sympathy do I have for the Defendant; is this going to make
prices go up; is this geoing to make insurance rates go up; is
this going to, you know, cause some harm to other people if
it's a big verdict outside of whe's in this courtroom. So
people think you ought to -- some people think you ought to
consider those things as well as just the harms and losses.
And what I'm trying to find out is where everybody falls on
the spectrum.

So what I'm going to do to make this a little bit
easier is I'm going to ask again -- just -- and keep your
hands up for a minute. All those people who think you should
consider some of the other things just -- other than just the
harms and losses that the injured party has when you're
determining how much money you should put in the verdict,
peoplerwho think you should congider some of those other

things we talked about in addition to that when deciding on
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1 that amount, raise your hands and hold -- and keep them up for
2 a second, okay. Keep your hands up, okay.
3 Do you have your hand up?
4 Okay. Thank you. All right.
5 Mr. Barrett, did that -- did my clarification help
6 you a little bit or are -- do you still have the same answer
7 as you did before, that if --
8 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 943: No, I agreed with a lot of
S what Mr. Dillon gaid [indiscernible].
10 MR. EGLET: [Indiscernible]
11 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 243: Unless we're told not to.
§ 12 MR. EGLET: Okay. Mr. Aquino? E
g 13 PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 332: Would [indiscernible] also. §
14 MR. EGLET: Okay. All right. [Indiscernible] raised
15 your hand.
16 PROSPECTIVE JUROR: I believe that there is no playbook
17 that telle people, well, let's, you know, decide on this, this
18 and this. I believe that, you know, both parties are going to
135 be affected no matter what the decision is going to be. And I
20 think when you look at the whole picture it's like, they get
21 $2 million or they get $10 million, is that really going to
22 make their life better or is it going to make their life --
23 quality of life, there is no measure of quality of life. You
24 know, if I go out tomorrow and have a car accident and I
25 decide to sue somebody, is that going to make my life any
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better or worse? It's not going to make -- it might make it
better financially. I'll be paying off my house and my car
and any medical problems, But is it really going to matter?
I mean there is no playbook. The Defendant's having a hard
time because they're getting sued and they're going to be
losing a lot. Plaintiff's going to be gaining. It mean it's
like a catch 22. You're damned if you do, you're damned if
you don't. Don't matter -- depending on the evidence or

what's going on, who's at fault, who's not at fault. I mean

it's unfortunate that the Plaintiff had an accident, and maybe

the Defendant was at the wrong but maybe he wasn’t. Maybe the

Plaintiff was wrong. You know, I always like an underdog.
I'm a New York Giant fan, a New York Jet fan, you know, Met
fan. I like the underdogs. And believe me, you know, if it
favors me one way or the other, I like -- I like to see the
underdog win a lot. And you know, I'm sorry to say that but
-- there's two coins to this story.

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JURCR: And flip --

MR. EGLET: All right. &and again, I guess I'm just
trying to find out though from you, you believe you should
then consider more than just the [indiscernible] --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR: More than --

MR. EGLET: -- losses and the other things too.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR: Yep.
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MR. EGLET: Ms. Rosinski, how do you feel?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 918: Yes. I feel --

MR. EGLET: And why?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 918: -- that we need to -- well,

you have to weigh everything. 1Is the insurance, like you
sald, is that going to go up? Does that affect all of our
insurances? Because I know -- does it affect the Defendant?
Is it going to put them in the poorhouse? Are they out on the
street? We -- ag human beings, yes, we all think of that.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Okay.

and Ms. Frye, you raised your hand.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 060: I agree. There's definitely
medical damages. But there's quality of life you have to take
into consideration for the person was pogsibly hurt. But
also, you’ve got to take into consideration what the other
person can afford [indiscernible) with the damages or the
quality of life the person is without having to put them in
the poorhouse.

MR. EGLET: And Ms. Ellig?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 017: Well, I guess if we all
consider everything, doesn’t that kind of go back to if we're

only going to make it balance it, make it even to where that

person was before? And aren't we kind of -- I mean doesn’t

that kind of go back to is this in excess? Are we going -- I

mean is this -- ig somebody asking for excess if we're not
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looking at the whole picture, we -- am I not -- am I thinking
of it the right way? I mean --

MR. EGLET: Well, I'm just asking you how --

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO, 017: I mean --

MR. EGLET: -- you're thinking.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 017: Yeah. That's kind of
where --

MR. EGLET: I'm not here to judge what --

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 017: And that's kind of where I
go --

MR. EGLET: -- whether you're thinking about it right or
wrong.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 017: Well, no. That's kind of
where I go back to the gquestions you’ve been asking us before,
vou know, like frivolous, or is this --

MR, EGLET: Right.

PROSPECTIVE JURQR NO. 017: -- in exXcess, or are we only
trying to balance out and make it egual or are we taking into
consider -- I don't know. I just need to look at it.

MR. EGLET: Anyone else 1 haven't called on who feels
that the jury should look at these other issues besides just
the harms and losses in determining the amount of money to put
in a verdict form?

Ms. Manful.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 963: Yeah. Well, you know, I
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don't worry about the insurance costs going up, or I don't
think about that, you know, or prices going up. But I would
probably consider what it would do to the Defendant.
MR. EGLET: Okay.
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 963: You know, if I would --
MR. EGLET: All right.
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 963: -- cause them to lose their
home angd --
MR. EGLET: Sure.
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 963: -- [indiscernible].
MR. EGLET: Anyone else feel that way that I haven't
talked to?
Everyone here, me, Mx. Wall, Mr. Adams, Mrs. Eglet,
Mr. Rogers and Judge Walsh all expect you to -- if you get to
that stage to figure out the amount of wmoney you put in the
verdict based on the harms and losses that the Plaintiff has
and nothing else. BAnd you'll be told that's all you can
consider. You cannot consider whether this is going to cause
insurance to go up, whether the Defendant can pay or not. You
cannot consider any of those things.
Now, having said that, is there anyone here who
feels they just can't do that? Raise your hand.
Ms. Ellis?
Who hére ~- please raise your hand -- here -- who

here knows anyone because of a neck injury who has had to have
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surgery on their neck? Raise your hand.
Ms. Smith, who do you know?
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 928: My uncle.
MR. EGLET: Your what?
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 928: My uncle.
MR, EGLET: And how long ago was the surgery?
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 928: Ten years and --
MR. EGLET: How has it affected him?
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 928: He's not able to work. He's
[indiscernible]
MR. EGLET: Okay. All right.
Who else raised their hand?
Ms. Kunkel.
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 051: I have a coworker at work
that had that surgery. She was in a car accident.
MR. EGLET: Okay. And how has it affected her from what
you see?
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 051: Well, she's back to work, but
she was out of work for real long.
MR. EGLET: Okay. Mr. Pilato.
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. '348: My mother has
[indiscernible]. &he had a shattered [indiscernikle] disc.
MR. EGLET: Right.
Did someone else raise their hand?

I'm sorry, Ms. Nolte?
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PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 903: A coworker. He fell at a
Wal-Mart store. He glipped on a garden hose. And he was in
the hospital for a little while. He'll never work again. And
he's had back surgery about three different times. And he did
gue and he did get huge settlement.

MR. EGLET: a what?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 803: A huge settlement.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Anyone else?

Now, other than Mr. Aquino, raise your hand if you
have any more than ordinary familiarity with what's called
MRIs. Raise your hand other than -- I'm sorry. Did you raise
your hand, ma'am?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR: I did. You asked us if we knew of --

MR. EGLET: If you had ~-- no, no. If you have more than
the ordinary person -- ordinary familiarity with MRIs. Other
than Mr. Aquino does, because of what he does.

Other than Mr. Aquino, raise your hand if any of you
have any familiarity with the legal procedure called
discography. Raise your hand.

THE COURT: Legal proceeding?

MR. EGLET: I didn't say legal. Did I say legal?

UNIDENTIFIED FEMALE: Medical.

MR. EGLET: I meant to say medical proceeding, not legal
proceeding. It's not -~-

THE COURT: Boy am I glad to hear that.

001176

AVTranz

E-Reporting and E-Transcription -
Phoenlx (602) 263-0885. » Tucson {520) 403-8024
- ©  Denver {303) 634-2295° '

001176.



001177

L/.TT00

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

74

MR. EGLET: It's not a -- did you miss that on the bar
exam?

THE COURT: I think so.

MR. EGLET: All right. Let me rephrase. Who here other
than Mr. Aquino has any familiarity with the medical procedure
called discography or a discogram? And -- all right. Very
good.

Your Honor, may I approach?

THE COURT: Yes.

{Benich Conference Beginsz]

MR. EGLET: Your Honor, at this time I would ask that
Juror No. 6, Mr. Pilato [indiscernible] be excused for causge.
This jury is -- we have a 21, Catherine Meza, No. 983 --
excuse me. Mr. Bombino is 22, badge 992, be excused for
cause. And [indiscernible].

THE COURT: Sure.

[Bench Conference Ends]

Mr. EGLET: Can -- Court's indulgence, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Sure.

[Bench Conference Begins]

MR. EGLET: My notes are on the [indiscernible] so it's
Mr. Pilato, seat number 6. Ms. Meza, that's 21-983, and Mr.
Bombino who is 92 -- badge 992 and seat 22.

THE COQURT: And the reasons?

MR. EGLET: [Indiscernible] I would not [indiscernible]
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their decision based on a myriad of -- Mr. Bombino said he'd
be 100 percent sure, [indiscernible] said about 75 percent
[indiscernible] I think he said about 75 to 80 percent, but
they also said that even if instructed they have to make their
decisions based on just [indiscernible] that they couldn’t do
it. I'd call it an instruction therefore based on
[indiscernible] to sit as jurors in this case.

THE COURT: I thought -- I thought this one made a
response like that as well,

MR. EGLET: She did. 2aAnd I'm making a motion there.

THE COURT: Okay.

THE COURT: Mr. Rogers?

MR. ROGERS: Yes. The defense objects and requests the
right to rehabilitate. That's it.

MR. EGLET: Well, the law -- there's no such thing as
rehabilitation before [indiscernible]l. You can't rehabilitate
someone who's going to say something inconsistent, and it's
[indiscernible] .

MR. ROGERS: But there is --

MR. WALL: We know this -- that --

MR. EGLET: Yeah,

MR. WALL: -- no one can change their mind.

MR. EGLET: Yeah.

MR. ROGERS: There is -- there is a right to unrestricted

voir dire --
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MR. EGLET: Where is the case?

MR. ROGERS: -- [indiscernible] showing that right now.

MR. EGLET: ©No, this isn't unrestricted voir dire.

You're talking about rehabilitation, a very specific term. BSo
where i1s the case that says you're entitled to rehabilitation?
There's case law that we cite [indiscernible] the juror cannot
be rehabilitated.

MR. WALL: They can't.

MR. ROGERS: It's {[indiscernible}

MR. WALL: It doesn't matter. It doesn’t matter
[indiscernible}. That's the (indiscernible] rehabilitation
[indiscernible]. It doesn’t shoestring what he said
[inaudible - cough)

MR. ROGERS: I hear what everyone is saying here, but the
-- it gets back to our discussion yesterday. I respect that
you disagreed with my position yesterday. But it's the
confusion in the guestions, because on the one hand, all three
of these jurors said "Yes, we can follow the law."” I imagine
that none of the three have ever been asked to quantify their
certainty on anything before. TIt's a strange question. 1It'sg
a first time. So they're asked, "Do you" -- "Do you have to
be 60 percent or 70 percent or 80 percent?" A mathematician
says 100 percent. But when he was asked if he would follow
the law, he says, "Yes, I can do that." Now, that docesn’'t

mean that because he's accustomed to being more certain as a
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mathematician that he can't follow the law and apply a
preponderance standard. It doesn’t mean that at all.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Rogers --

MR. ROGERS: It's the confusion [sic)] way that the
Plaintiff has conducted this voir dire that has the jurors
saying things like -- already Mrs. Frye said, "Okay, so the
medical billg are certain." And has Mr. ~-- one of the people
they're trying to excuse right now, who is it, No. 67 --
saying, "I don't know if this is a $2 million case or a $10
million case." This jury is --

MR. EGLET: He didn't say that.

MR. ROGERS: He absolutély said those exact words.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Pilato?

MR, ROGERS: I wrote it.

MR. EGLET: Mr. Pilato did not say that.

MR. ROGERS: Well --

MR. EGLET: You're --

MR. ROGERS: He did.

MR. EGLET: ©No, he didn't.

ME. ROGERS: And when he was talking about Michigan's
cap. They're --

THE COURT: That was a different juror.

MR. ROGERS: -- so confused now.

MR. EGLET: That was a different juror. You're wrong.

MR. ROGERS: He was talking about a Michigan cap. He's
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the guy from --

MR. EGLET: You're wrong.

MR. ROGERS: ~-- Michigan,

MR. EGLET: You're talking about the wrong guy. He's in
the second row, second seat from the left.

MR. ROGERS: (Indiscernible]

MR. EGLET: That's not Mr. Pilato. Mr. Pilato is in the
back row.

MR. ROGERS: Okay. I'm talking about --

MR. EGLET: That's Briese.

MR. ROGERS: I just said number 6, whoever that is.

MR. EGLET: Well, number 6 ig Pilato and that's not Mr.
Pilato. |

MR. ROGERS: Don't get distracted by this
findiscernible].

MR. WALL: We do get distracted --

MR. ROGERS: The point is --

MR. EGLET: I'm not distracted about anything.
MR.ROGERS: The point is the confusion that's being
created by this line of questioning, so they come up and they

say, "Well, he said those magic words. He's out." And I'm
saying no, he's not. He simply doesn’t understand what you're
doing with it.

MR. EGLET: Well, Your Honor, the only one I think is

confused here today is -- [indiscernible] is Mr. Rogers, with
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all due respect.
MR. ROGERS: ©Oh --
MR. EGLET: I took --
MR. ROGERS: -- lots of réspect there.
MR. EGLET: I took these jurors down -- very carefully

down how they like to make their decisions, how sure they have
to be, how sure they have to be to make an important decision
for someone else. All of these people continued to
[indiscernible] that line. And then when I got to the
question, they did not say [indiscernible]. When I got to the
question that says, you know, "You're going to be told that
this is the standard you're going to apply in this case. We
all agree, and the judge will tell you that. Will you be able
to follow that standard?" And they said, "No," clear as day.

THE COQURT: That's the problem the Court has, because
then I think you do have a jury -- possible jury nullification
issue. BSo the motion is granted with respect to Pilato,
Bombino and --

MR. EGLET: Meza. Meza.

THE COURT: And Meza.

MR. EGLET: It should be in the order Pilato --

THE COURT: Okay, that's right.

MR. EGLET: -- then Meza and then Bombino.

THE COURT: Pilato, Meza, Bombino.

[Bench Conference Ends]
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THE COURT: At this point the Court is inclined to thank
and excuse Mr. Pilato, Ms. Meza and Mr. Bombino. Thank you.

THE MARSHAL: That's the fastest I seen you walk, Mason.

THE COURT: So we need.a replacement in seat number 6.

THE MARSHAL: Oh, yeah, Bombino with a B-o.

THE CQURT: Yes.

THE CLERK: Amanda Parrette, badge number 389.

THE COURT: 1389.

THE MARSHAL: Which seat is she --

THE CLERK: 6.

THE CQURT: Number 6,

THE MARSHAL: Step up there.

THE COQURT: All right. We need a replacement foxr seat
number 21, please.

THE CLERK: 21. Next one is Ebony Jones, 1395,

THE COURT: And we need a replacement for seat number 22,
please.

THE CLERK: That will Cayla Frehner, 1403.

THE CQURT: Okay. Whenever you're ready, Mr, Eglet.

MR. EGLET: Thank you. For the rest of the panel
[indiscernible] I'm going to have vou go through with these
three people so -- and we do that quickly.

Ms. Parrette? Did I say that right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NOQO. 38%5: Yes.

MR. EGLET:; Gocod afternoon.

AVTranz

E-Reporting and E-Transcription, .
Phoenix (602) 263-0885 « Tuicsor (520) 403-8024 °
' Denver (303} 634-2295 S

001183

001183




001184

781100

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

81

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 389: Hi.

MR. EGLET: Can you tell us your date of birth?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 3898: January 30th, 1978.

MR, EGLET: And have you been known by any other names?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: Yes. Catherine (phonetic)
Ashcroft (phonetic).

MR. EGLET: <Can you -- c¢an you spell that for us.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO., 398: A-s-h-c-r-o-full-time,

MR. EGLET: Okay.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: And I have a Korean name, 80
I'll spell that for you. It's S-o-n and a Y upward
[indiscernible] and an I.

MR. EGLET: Okay. And how often do you wash your car?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: Once or twice a month.

MR. EGLET: And you're the manager for Barney's at the
New York department store, right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: Yesg.

MR, EGLET: And what makes you good at your job?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: My work ethic [indiscernible]
and [indiscerniblel.

MR. EGLET: S8orry, I couldn’'t hear you,.

PﬁOSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 3%8: Ability to influence people.

MR, EGLET: Okay. And what is it about your -- what do
you think your ability to influence other people is?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: I'm sorry, could you repeat

001184
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that.
MR. EGLET: Explain --
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: 1I didn't hear you.
MR. EGLET: -- to us what you mean by your ébility to

influence people.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: Well, it's retail, so there's
a lot of things that people do that they should do that they
don't do, and you have to be able to persuade them why it
would be a good idea to do that.

MR. EGLET: Very good. Dc you have children?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 358: No.

MR. EGLET: Okay. What did you want to be when you were
in high school?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 398: A psychologist.

MR. EGLET: Psychol;gist. And why did you not pursue
that career?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: I went to school for it, and

in the mean time I up myself through school. I became the

district man ~~- they offered me a district manager position,
so I went to -- I have a bachelor's in it, but it was either
-- or -- not or -- go into a master's program, so at that

point I financially needed to work.
MR. EGLET: Okay. What are your five-year goals?
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: Hopefully start a family.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Good. And what clubs or organizations
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do you belong to?
PROSPECTIVE JUROCR NO. 398: None.
MR:. EGLET: Okay. And can you tell us -- I -- you kind

of explained to it at work, the situation you're regarded as a
leader. 1Is there -- is there places outside of work where
you're regarded as a leader?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: Yeah, probably among my
friends.

MR. EGLET: Okay. If someone offers to send money to
your favorite charity, what is that?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 388: I would say CASA.

MR. EGLET: CASA?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 3298: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Have you been involved in CASA?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: No. I'm actually checking
into -- I missed it because I was on this jury --

MR. EGLET: Sure.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: -- picked for it -- so, I
know they have a class in June so --

MR. EGLET: So you're looking to become a CASA advocate?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 398: Yes.

MR. EGLET: Okay. Very good, very good. What's the
worst tragedy that you’ve ever experienced?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 398: My father passed away when I

was nine.
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WEDNESDAY, MARCH 16, 2011 AT 1:00 P.M.

[Outside the Presence of the Juryl

THE MARSHAL: Please cowme Lo order,

THE COURT: Please be seated.

Ckay. Outside the presence of the jury, I
understand for some reason or other.

MR. EGLET: Yeah. Your Honor, we -- Mr. Rogers and I
just wanted to bring to the Court's attention some changes in
the scheduling issue. The witness that Mr. Rogers had to put
on on Monday has had a stroke of his father-in-law, brother?

MR. ROGERS: I think it's his biological father --

MR. EGLET: His father.

MR. ROGERS: -- is what I heard.

MR. EGLET: And so he's --

THE COURT: ©Ch, no, I'm sorry to hear that.

MR. EGLET: -- not going to be available on Monday.
We're going to -- they're going to move him farther back in
the trial. what that does, however, is we -- we had scheduled

the afternoon for that witness, and 80 now we don't have a
witness scheduled for Monday. But we had that problem with
our expert on Friday, that we were going to move up to 12 and
try to get him out of here by 3:45. And instead of trying to
make sure within those time constraints, we're going to move
him to Monday.

That is going to be our first medical witness, and
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the way that jury selection is going, I -- we're not going to
finish today with jury selection. So we wanted to request
that although we don't think we're going to take the whole
afternoon tomorrow, if we could start openings on Friday
afterncon? We can just go ahead and start at 1:00. We don't
have to start at 12 now on Friday.

THE COURT: Will you finish or --

MR. EGLET: Well, we're still going to finisgh the trial
during the period of time, Your Honor. It's just -- we're
just moving this -- we're not going to get to openings
tomorrow; and if we did, we'd end up having openings split,
one on one day and one on Friday, which I don't think anybody
wantg to do. So we'd rather just do them on -- start them on
Friday.

THE COURT: How long do you anticipate your opening
statement will take?

MR. EGLET: Mr. Wall will be giving_the opening
statement, but I anticipate it's prcbably about an hour-and-a-
half --

MR. WALL: Right.

MR. EGLET: -- maybe two hours.

MR. WALL: An hour-and-a-half to two hours about right.

THE COURT: What about you, Mr. Rogerg?

MR. ROGERS: Same ballpark, Your Honor.

MR. EGLET: So that's all -- that's all day on Friday, or
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4
all afternoon on Friday.
THE COURT: Okay.
MR. EGLET: Thank you, Your Honor.
THE COURT: Is that it?
MR.‘EGLET: That's it, Your Honor.
MR. ROGERS: Well, there -- there was a matter, and to be

fair to Mr. Eglet, he said he's not going to stipulate to it,
but yesterday we began the day by discussing hardship with
some jurors. And there were a couple who I saw who we didn't
discuss, who did write hardships on their questionnaire. I'l1
give you just a guick capsule summary of what they wrote, and
then let you decide whether you think it's worth bringing them
individually like we did yesterday.

Cne is Ms. Frye who wrote in her questionnaire that
she has to pick her child up from school every day.

Ancther is Ms. Mansful who wrote that she lives
alone and supports herself and can't take that much time off
work.

And the last one was Mr. Bombino who wrote something
about testing that's coming up for his high school students.
I'm not clear on how that might help -~- how jury service might
interfere with that.

But anyway, I observed those hardships and wondered
if we should give them a chance, too.

THE COURT: Okay. Well --

000940
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MR. EGLET: Well, none of those people have really come
forward. The childcare one, she's in the box. She hasn't
mentioned it. You know, if Mr. Rogers wants to question her
about that when he gets up, I may do it myself. I just don't
gee -- it's not like she's coming like the other childcare
issue, where she's approached the bailiff and said, "Look,
this is a real problem for me."” And that's what happened
before.

It may be legitimate, but at this point I'm not
willing to stipulate to let her go on that. And I don't think
it's necessary for us to bring her in until she starts really
complaining about that she has to pick -- it doesn't mean she
doesn't have other family members and stuff.

Mr. Bombino is the high school teacher. He didn't
mention that., I‘ve -- we've talked to him a great deal. And
that's a testing issue. I mean, all he's saying is "I" -- you
know, "I've got these tests for my students next week or a
week after,"” I don't remember which week it was. You know,
there's other teachexrs in the program who can do that. So I
don't think that's a hardship.

The other hardship, I don't remember the name,

but --
MR. ROGERS: Manful, and it was -- I don't recall
exactly --
MR, EGLET: What's the -- what's your -~
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MR. ROGERS: -- but she lives alone, and --
MR. EGLET: What seat is she in?
Okay. So --

THE COURT: She's seat number 20.

MR. EGLET: And, again, she has not indicated that -- you
know, she hasn't cémplained much, and I can cover that with
her, but she hasn't indicated that -- you know, that she's not
being paid by her employer, so. And she didn't indicate it,
you know, that she's going to lose her house or anything like
that, and -- like several other people did when we were
questioning. And we're -- you know, quite frankly, we're
running low on jurors.

S0 I just don't see at this point it's appropriate
to bring them back in.

THE COURT: I have a couple gquestions. The first is on
Frye: How old is the childz

MR. ROGERS: We -- we don't have any idea. And we didn't
know about the other jurors either until we brought them in
individually. We just know that's what she wrote in her
guestionnaire, that that was her hardship.

THE COURT: And on Manful, what kind of work does she
does?

MS. EGLET: She works --

MR. WALL: She's an assembler at --

MS. EGLET: -- laborer. Assembler.
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MR. WALL: -- I think a logistics plant.

MR. EGLET: Yeah. Thig is -- this is the lady, small
lady, older lady sitting hexe.

THE COURT: Oh, uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: Very pleasant, and she talks about how she
assembles things in this plant. And we had a lot of
conversation with her, and she's made no indication here that
she doesn't want to serve or can't serve. 8o I just think,
until she brings that up, there's no reason to bring that up.

THE COURT: Well, I think we can bring Frye in and
examine her separately apart from the others. I don't see any
reason to bring Manful in at this point, nor --

MR. EGLET: Well, Your Honor, and --

THE COURT: -- nor Bombine. And the reason for that is
because Bombino is a teacher employed by the school district.
He may have testing issues, but a school district is going to
have to send someone elge in to address the testing issues.

MR. ROGERS: All right.

THE COURT: You know, frankly, it's kind of -- it's kind
of handy to get a county employee who's going to get paid no
matter what.

MR, EGLET: Your Honor, on Ms. Frye, I just want to point
-- in her -- in her questionnaire she didn't indicate, "I have
no one else" -- like the other people did that we let go, "I

have no one elzse to pick my child up and bring him to schoel,"
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or anything like that. All she said was, this ig a quote, "I
have a child at home that I bring and pickup from school every
day." She's not saying she doesn't have other people who
could pick it up, and I -- I just hate to bring her in on that
one issue, and then encourage her that there's a way to get
out of jury duty when we've got -- we're starting to get real
limited on the people we!'ve got left outside this panel.

We're down to 38 people, total.

THE COURT: Uh-huh.

MR. EGLET: I just -- I think it's -- you know, all we're
going to do is give her a chance'to really bring that up, "Oh,
here's my excuse to get out," which she hasn't thought of
that, and it'é -- in her questionnaire she didn't say, like
the other people did, that, "There's no one else to pickup my
child.* Obviously somebody's picked up her child the last two
days, and is going to pick up her child today. So I just think
that's a -- I don't think it's a good idea at this point.

MR. ROGERS: I don't under -~

MR. EGLET: All the other people has had specific things
in there that they were the only person, and they came to the
bailiff outside the presence and said, "Look, I've got this
igsue." BAnd she hasn't done that. We only did it with the
financial people before.

THE COURT: Mr. Rogers?

MR. ROGERS: Right. I think Your Honor acknowledged that
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hardships with children are at least egual to financial
hardships, and there's nothing to be concerned about. She may
well say, "Yeah, everything's fine. I've got it covered."
And then there's -- there's no harm in this. But we should at
least give her the opportunity to tell us whether she has a
hardship because of this.

MR. EGLET: And she has that opportunity, Your Honor.
She didn't -- ghe didn't say there was no one else that could
pick up the child or she had no other family member. She just
said, "I pick the child up."

Well, somebody's been doing that. She hasn't gone
to the bailiff and complained about it. And every other
person we brought in on the childcare issue, it was a
gituation where they had specifically gone to the bailiff and
-~ and expressed concerns and other points about it. We're
just going to give her the opportunity to say, "Oh, yeah,
here's my chance to get out of jury duty," when we're running
low on people now.

I mean, I understand childcare can be a hardship.
But when it's a really significant hardship, my experience is,
they do come forward. They raise their hand. They say
something. They bring it up when we're questioning them.

They go to the bailiff. That hasn't happened with this woman.
Why encourage her to get -- to try to get off this jury.

If it becomes a hardship, then, you know, let her
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bring it up. But we'rxe in day 3 now, and it hasn't been an
issue. She hasn't mentioned it.

THE COURT: Any final thoughts?

MR. ROGERS: Yeah, that's -- that's not really a fair
accounting of what's happened. When we brought these other
jurors in, that's when they really came clean. There's nobody
here who will influence her one way or the other. In fact, i;
might be best if Your Honor asks her the guestions, and that
way you'll be certain that there's no directing and no one
trying to influence her answers. She can just answer
honestly, and it will take a moment, and we'll be done.

MR. EGLET: It's not a matter of influencing her. I
didn't use the word "influence." I gaid, giving her the idea
that this is how she gets out of jury duty. She has stood out
there and watched every, single -- except for one, virtually
every pergson who's come in here individually get excused.

We bring her in individually to get excused, and as
the Court asks her about that one issue, and then, oh, the

light bulb, poof, goes off, "Here's how I get out of jury

duty. And it has not been an issue to date. Why are we going

to encourage that? There's no reason for that.

THE COURT: I don't know -- I don't know that it's going
to be an issue, but I say we bring her in and examine her.
The Court will examine her briefly.

Is Ms. Frye outside?
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Is that the only issue?

MR. ROGERS: Yes, I believe so, Your Honor.

MS. EGLET: Yes, Your Honor.

[Prospective Juror Frye Enters Courtroom]

THE COURT: Good afternoon, Ms. Frye.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 105¢: Hi.

THE COURT: The reason we called you in apart from the
others is because I wanted to ask ﬁou a question about the
child that you had indicated in your gquestionnaire that you
take to and from school.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NC. 1050: Yes.

THE COURT: How cold is that child?

PROSPECTIVE JURCOR NO. 1050: He's 14.

THE COURT: And someone else has made the arrangements to
take him to and from school the last couple of days?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 1050: Yes.

THE COURT: And will that be the case for the rest of the
trial assuming you're selected as a juror?

PROSPECTIVE JUROCR NO. 1050: Yes.

THE COURT: 8o that's not an issue for the Court to be
concerned about?

PROSPECTIVE JUROCR NO. 1050: No, not really.

THE COURT: Okay. Thank you, ma'am. Appreciate your
time.

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 1050: Okay.
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[Prospective Juror Frye. Exits Courtroom]

THE COURT: I guess we're ready for the whole panel then.

MR. EGLET: Just a disclosure, the juror on the way out
said to me, "Yes, we do know Scott Clemmons."

MS. EGLET: Scott -- Jeff Clemmons?

MR. EGLET: Although it's not -- it's not Scott Clemmons.
Tt'e Jeff Clemmons. I had asked her that question vesterday
of jurors -- juror voir dire, and as she was walking by she
said, "Yes, we do know Scott Clemens," just so that's full
disclosure, she said that.

THE COURT: Tell me who Scott Clemens is.

MR. EGLET: No, Scott Clemens, I don't know who Scott
Clemens ig. Jeff Clemens is who replaced her husband at the
Hartford in the position -- her husband was at the Hartford
Insurance Company, and her and her husband just started a new
business within the last -- last six months selling life
insurance and financial packages. He was the head of The
Hartford, she said, for the state of Nevada. He left that
position, and The Hartford replaced him by a gentleman -- with
a gentleman by the name of Jeff Clemens. Jeff Clemens was the
head of -- of Northwestern Mutual, the same type of company
doing the same type of work,

THE COURT: Okay. I guess counsel can explore that if
you wish.

MR. EGLET: Thank you.
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THE COURT: Sure.

THE MARSHAL: Good to go?

THE COURT: I think so.

[(within the Presence of the Prospective Jury]

THE MARSHAL: Please remain in order; remain seated; the
former tenants back in session; the Honorable Jessie Walsh
Judge, presiding.

THE COURT: Good afternoon, ladies and gentlemen.

PROSPECTIVE JURY/COLLECTIVELY: Good afternoon.

THE COURT: Verbal response is a great start.

Ready to resume, Mr. Eglet?
MR. EGLET: Yes, Your Honor. Thank you.
Good afternoon.

PROSPECTIVE JURY PANEL: Good afterncon.

MR. EGLET: When we left off yesterday we were having a
discussion about the general lawsuit reform, you know,
verdicts being too high, frivolous lawsuits, jackpot justice,
that -- that subject of whether lawsuits were driving up
insurance rates, or business -- businesses goods, things of
that nature. We were also talking about whether there should
be caps on damages, and we were also talking about the isgue
of 4 or 5 million dollar -- dollar verdicts.

And so I want to kind of pick up on that subject
that we were on with you, and I want to start, actually, Mr.

Harrison, with you on this subject. And I want to know what
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your feelings are on this, because in your jury gquestionnaire
you stated that -- that -- you were asked the guestion, "Do
you have any beliefs that would prevent you from returning a
multimillion dollar verdict if it was justified by the
evidence?"

And you said, yes, that you would. And you also
indicated that you felt that 80 percent of the cases of this
nature that are brought are frivolous, and only 10 percent of
the defenses that are presented in this case are frivolous.

Do you remenmber that?

PROSPECTIVE JURQR MO. 912: Yeah, a little bit about it.

MR, EGLET: Can you tell me -- tell us, you know, why it
is you feel that way, what -- tell me more about that, why you
responded that way in the guestionnaire.

PROSPECTIVE JURQOR NO. 912: Well, I don't know. Because,
you know, like the way like TV per se -- or perceives the
jury, that's why I went that way, I guess. I don't --

MR. EGLET: Tell me more about that., What do you mean by
the way TV perceives the jury?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 912: Well, like they're out to
like get money. It seems like most, I don't know, Plaintiffs
or whatever, they're out to get money. And, you know, I don't
really -- I kind of put a -- when I see the Plaintiff, I kind
of put them behind the -- the -- put them behind because --

MR. EGLET: Behind the Defendant?
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PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 912: Yeah, because --
MR. EGLET: Okay.
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 912: -- they have to prove what
the --
MR. EGLET: So --
PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 912: -- what they're trying to

get.

- MR. EGLET: All right. 8o by what you're telling me, I
want to just make sure I'm clear, Mr. Harrison, is it a fair
statement to say that with the way you feel and your
perception of these -- and we appreciate your honesty by the
way. We appreciate your honesty on your questionnaire, and we
appreciate your being honest with us here because that's the
only way we can find this information out.

When you say the Plaintiff is behind, let me make
sure I understand this, I think what you're telling me is that
before the case even starts, before there's any evidence
presented, and there's been no evidence in this case, and
there won't be any evidence presented until after the opening
statements, okay, before any of that happens, because of your
perceptions of what you've heard of the media or on the news
or an TV shows, that from your standpoint that if this is the
start line of the case right here, and this is the Plaintiff
and this is the Defendant, that the Defendant's going to be

ahead and the Plaintiff's going -- is going to be behind with
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you before the case even starts; is.that a fair statement?

PROSPECTIVE JURCR NO. 912: Well, it depends on the case,
also. But --

MR. EGLET: Well, this is a personal injury case, right?

PROSPECTIVE JUROR NO. 912